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The arrogance o! the So
viets is amazing, and nause
ating. At the same time the 
tim idity of our State Depart
m ent is disappointing. That 
just about sums up this col
um n’s opinion of the Russian 
protest and the decree that 
Khrushchev, while over here 
for an appearance at the UN, 
m ust confine his presence to 
the island of Manhattan.

For unadulterated gall noth
ing can top K’s objection to 
the limitations clamped on his 
freedom of travel while over 
here. To beef about this after 
his insulting behavior of re
cent months is the ultimate 
of presumption. Apparently he 
thinks that he can heap abuse 
on this country without limit 
but the slightest retaliation to 
his ugly attitude is out of 
order. Who does he think he 
is, anyway? A self made god 
with a self endowed divine 
righ t to throw his weight 
around as he pleases?

Does he actually think he 
is so big that he can impose 
his repulsive presence any
where? Even on free people 
who loathe him as the world’s 
most contemptible, treacher
ous, murderous and depraved 
specimen of all human his
tory?

Our State Department was
guilty of inexcusable pussy 
footing when it weakly ex
plained its order as a security 
measure. And judging from its 
past record of swallowing in
sults, we have difficulty de
ciding now whether the ex
planation was really a reason 
o r an excuse. W hatever the 
answer, we think it was in
adequate to the occasion.

Instead of diplomatic con
cern, whether real or pre
tended, our State Department 
should have said bluntly that 
this is pure retaliation, and it 
would have been more severe 
if our obligation to the UN 
had not prevented us from 
forbidding his visit altogether. 
It should have reminded him 
of his hypocritical raving 
about the U-2 incident, which 
was a trifle compared to red 
spying records. It should have 
mentioned the vulgar blow up 
at Paris and his insolent can
cellation of President Eisen
hower’s trip to Russia after 
touring our country as an of
ficial guest. It should have 
plainly pointed out that K has 
forfeited any right to respect 
as a decent and civilized per
son.
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Colorful theatrical lighting effects and splashing fountains will make a scene of 
nocturnal beauty out of the “Diamond Lagoon” at the 1960 State Fair of Texas 
Diamond Jubilee Exposition in Dallas, Oct. 8-23, as depicted in this artist’s 
striking impression.

Another slip-up by th* Slat*
Department is its failure, at 
least so far. to confine K's 
red cronies to the same limited 
area. Reports say that red 
bosses of the satellites, in
cluding Castro, will also be 
here. But no limits have been 
imposed on their activity. Why 
not? T7ie whole repulsive mob 
is dedicated to our annihila
tion. The meeting here is 
plainly planned as a grand 
gesture of brazen defiance and 
insult. Imagine! Those scound
rels assembling in our country 
to give more dramatic and in
solent impact to their con
tempt for us.

This column believes that 
the red delegation's obvious 
show of disrespect should be 
met with an equal show of dis
respect. The entire gang 
should be received as unwel
come intruders, escorted un
der arrest to UN headquarters, 
and ordered to remain there 
until escorted back to their 
ship. Unfortunately, since UN 
is an international area, we 
cannot reasonably prevent 
their going there, but we can 
and should make them un
derstand that we do not wish 
any cf our free soil to be 
defiled by their free move
ment on it. Does this seem too 
drastic? Actually, it’s only a 
sample of the policy the reds 
themselves have followed for 
years.

Sooner or later this country
has to wake up to the fact 
that communist insolence must 
be met with firmness. We’ve 
been losing the cold war for 
years and losing prestige all 
over the world because we’ve 
perm itted the Moscow mob 
to push us around. I t’s time to 
draw a line. Our self respect 
demands it. The welfare of 
decent people all over the 
world, including those under 
red bondage, is desperately in 
need of it. Our own survival 
depends on it, and no one 
knows how soon will be too 
late if this condition is allowed 
to go on.

If any one fears such a 
change would provoke a global 
conflict let him think for a 
moment on the boasted plans 
of the communists. They have 
told us for years that they in
tend to take over the world, 
and their progress to date 

(Continued on page 8)

Hornets Dominate 
But Score Is 0-0 
In Sanger Tussle

A game for the books was 
the one at Sanger last Friday 
night when Muenster’s Hor
nets outplayed the Indians de
cisively but had to settle for 
.a scoreless tie.

Once they crossed the goal 
and had the play nullified by 
a clipping penalty. Three more 
times apparent scoring drives 
failed inside the 10 yard line.

Statistically the game was 
entirely Muenster’s. The Hor
nets led 15 to 4 in first downs 
and 236 to 52 in net yardage 
They played most of their 
game on Sanger’s side of the 
field and allowed Sanger to 
cross the midfield stripe only 
once.

The biggest disappointment 
came in the opening minutes. 
After forcing an Indian kick 
on the first series the Hornets 
made a fjfst down to Sanger's 
36 and Wimmer breezed 
around right end to the goal 
But officials imposed a clip
ping penalty on the 12 and 
moved the ball back to the 
27. Another penalty and in
complete pass ended the Hor
net effort on the 32

Sanger ended its first series 
with a kick and Muenster 
started moving again, from its 
32 Eight plays aided by two 
offside penalties reached the 
11. Wimmer1! 5 and Wolf's 4 
reached the two. It looked like 
a near perfect set-up Two

News of the 
Men in Service

downs for 2 yards, or possibly 
another first down with four 
chances at the last yard. But 
officials called a penalty for 
delay and the disappointed 
Hornets blew their next two 
efforts.

Again, in the 4 minutes 
preceding half-time the Hor
nets put on a nice drive. S tart
ing on their 20 they made 4 
first downs to Sanger’s 17

(Continued on page 5)

Hornets to Host 
V'View Warriors 
Saturday Niqht

Retaliation is on the minds 
of Muenster’s Hornets this 
week as they prepare to 
avenge a 28-0 loss at Valley 
View, Wichita County, last 
year.

The game is set for the local 
field Saturday night at 8. It 
was scheduled for that day 
rather than Friday in order 
to avoid conflict with a game 
at Sacred Heart High.

Looking forward to the con
test, Coach Bob Gay is con
centrating on the four touch
down drubbing the Hornets 
got in ’59 and wondering how 
much the teams were equa 
lized by graduation. He doesn’t 
know what was left on the 
W arrior lineup, but assuming 
normal losses, hopes that Val 
ley View advantage has been 
cut down.

As regards condition, Hor
net luck seems to be holding 
out all right. Joe Heilman’s 
knee, which turned out to be 
only a minor handicap last 
week, is still improving. So it 
seems that all the fellows are 
willing and able for this week

Judging from this year’s 
records Gay sees nice possibil
ities for the game. At Sanger 
the Hornets soundly outplayed 
a bunch of big boys. With 
more of the same drive . 
and if they overcome their 
goal-line jinx . . . they can 
give the W arriors real trouble 
Likewise the W arriors’ 42-14 
loss to Valley View Eagles pro
vides a sign . . . that the War 
riors have no advantage over 
the Hornets.

Separated From Service
L a r r y  Hofbauer arrived 

home Tuesday afternoon with 
three years in the army behind 
him. He was separated from 
the service at El Paso’s Fort 
Bliss where he served most of 
his enlisted time. After a visit 
wiih his family, the Andy 
Hofbauers. Larry will take off 
for New Jersey (he drives an 
Austin) and will be employed 
in electronics and radar for 
RCA in Riverton.
Broken Foot No Handicap

A broken foot isn’t keeping 
Airman Leo Hess from his 
routine duties at Brown Field 
Naval Air Station. California. 
The injury is in a walking 
cast, he told his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Albert Hess, in a 
telephone conversation Sun
day. The mishap occured about 
a week ago.
Finish Recruit Training

Kenny Fette and Herbie 
Cunningram h a v e  finished 
Navy recruit training in San 
Diego, Calif., and are here on 
leave to visit their families be- 
f o r e beginning specialized 
training. Herbie will return 
to the Naval Training Center 
in San Diego and Kenny will 
go to the Naval Air Technical 
Training Center in Memphis, 
Tenn. Enroute to Muenster 
they stopped in Lubbock for a 
visit with Kenny's aunt and 
uncle, the C. W. Ratliffs, and 
arrived here Friday. *I7ie grad
uation exercises marking the 
end of nine weeks of “boot 
camp" included a full dress 
parade and review before mil
itary officials and civilian dig
nitaries.
Ends Navy Duty

Mr. and Mrs. David Shenk 
and daughter Stephanie ar
rived from Bainbridge, Mary
land, Tuesday night for a visit 
with her parents, the Charlie 
Fishers, enroute to Fort Col
lins, Colo., to make their home. 
David has just been discharged 
from he Navy and will enter 
Colorado State University.

Subiaco Exes Set 
Benefit Picnic for 
September 25 Here

Subiaco Alumni Association, 
North Texas District, m eet
ing here Tuesday night set 
their annual benefit picnic for 
Sunday, Sept. 25, in Muenster. 
Committees named to be in 
charge of details have swung 
into action making arrange
ments for games, carnival a t
tractions, lunches and other 
refreshments. The party will 
begin at two o’clock in the 
afternoon and continue into 
the night.

The meeting Tuesday was 
marked by an excellent a t
tendance, some 100 being pre
sent. Ed Schneider, Alumni 
president, conducted the busi
ness session in the presence of 
Father Damian of Lindsay and 
Fathers Alcuin, Martin and 
Bruno. Father Alcuin was the 
principal speaker and Father 
Damian added some com
ments.

Alumni members were pres
ent from Windthorst, Wichita 
Falls, Denison, Valley View, 
Gainesville, L i n ds a y and 
Muenster.

After business the ladies 
joined their husbands for a 
Dutch lunch and social hour 
of visiting and table games.

Mr. and Mrs. Johnny Schrei- 
ber were present from Wind
thorst, Mr. and Mrs. Paul 
Berend from Wichita Falls, Mr. 
and Mrs. A. C. Flusche from 
Denison, and James Bayer 
from Valley View.

Speedy Redskins 
Romp to Decisive 
Win Over Tigers

Sacred Heart's team of un
dersize rookies did not have 
a chance against the well bal
anced veterans of Marietta, 
Okla., on the local field Fri
day night. They went down by 
a count of 36-0.

Nevertheless t h e  Tigers 
showed signs of improvement 
in spite of their tough com
petition. Their offensive play 
was definitely better than a 
week before and gave Coache 
George Petrus and Adam Wolf 
encouragement for a stronger 
showing in future contests.

Starting the game they held 
their visitors on the second 
series of downs and followed 
with a first down of their own 
before being forced to kick 
on the next series. Marietta 
broke through to block the 
kick then set out on a 45 yard 
scoring drive. Seven plays 
made the distance, the payoff 
being an 18 yard scoot over 
tackle. A run for bonus points 
was good and the Iindians led 
8-0 a minute before the first 
quarter.

A Tiger fumble on the next 
kickoff gave Marietta a set-up 
on the 31 but a holding pen
alty was too much handicap. 
A kick gave the Tigers posses
sion on their own 15. Then a 
Tiger kick against the high 
wind carried only a few yards, 
and the Indians were on the 
26. Two nice runs netted a TD 
and another run added 2 
points.

Next score came in a hurry 
After stopping the Tigers’ first 
series the visitors made 38 
yards in three plays and again 
made their bonus points. The 
count at intermission was 24-0.

Starting the next half Mari
etta stopped the first Tiger 
series and scored another fast 
one. Five plays, including a 
25 yard pass made the 50 
yards. Try for extra points 
failed and the score was 30-0.

For the rest of the quarter 
and deep into the fourth the 
Tigers finally took over the of
fense. They made trree starts 
and had all of them broken 
up by intercepted passes. Then 

(Continued on Page 5)

Auxiliary Plans 
Membership Drive 
Halloween Dance

Plans for a membership 
drive and a supper party for 
candidates and members, plus 
plans for the annual Hallo
ween dance, were on the pro
gram for discussion by mem
bers of the Muenster VFW 
Auxiliary at their September 
meeting Tuesday night.

While all of the events are 
scheduled for October, definite 
dates are still to be announced 
when committees in charge 
have completed final arrange
ments.

In other business the organ
ization carried out the three 
honor roll requirem ents for 
the month. Membership voted 
approval of the annual hospital 
pledge of fifty cents a member 
for 80 members, marking the 
contribution for the VA Hos
pital in McKinney.

The group approved pay
ment of one m onth’s lunch bill 
for one child at each of the 
two local schools complying 
with the requirem ent to take 
part in some school activity 
and helping underprivileged 
children. School superinten
dents will receive the lunch 
checks and designate the re
cipients.

The final honor roll require
ment was holding a school of 
instruction and this followed 
the business meeting.

Tentatively the Halloween 
dance is set for October 29, 
last Saturday of the month. 
As customary it will be a cos
tume affair, though masquer
ading is not a requisite for a t
tendance.

Mrs. Arthur Bayer, presi
dent, conducted the meeting 
After adjournm ent members 
joined the Veterans of For
eign Wars for a barbecue sup
per and social hour.

$250,000 Federal Grant
OK'd for Construction of 
30-Bed Muenster Hospital

NEWS
OF THE SICK

Karen Coursey, 12. daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Lynton Cour
sey, is a patient at Gainesville 
Sanitarium since Wednesday 
afternoon when she was struck 
by a car near her home after 
getting off the school bus. The 
accident happened about four 
o’clock, four and a half miles 
south of town and about 300 
yards from the Coursey home 
A George J. Carrol and Son 
ambulance took Karen to the 
hospital where her injuries 
were considered serious. She 
was being X-rayed for head 
and internal injuries. A. A 
Fanning of Forestburg, driver 
of the car. said he saw the 
child walking along the high
way and turned to avoid her 
as she turned suddenly to 
cross in front of him. She is a 
seventh grade student at 
Muenster Public School.

Mrs. Martin Becker is m ak
ing normal recovery following 
a major operation at Gaines
ville Sanitarium  Monday. Her 
doctor said she’d be hospit
alized about a week.

Muenster’s application for a 
federal grant to construct a 
hospital has been approved.

In a letter received from J. 
E. Peary. M. D., commissioner 
of Health of the State Health 
Department, J. M. Weinzapfel, 
president of the Muenster Hos
pital Authority, was informed 
that the State Board of Health 
in meeting last Sunday had 
approved Muenster’s request 
for $250,000 of Hill Burton 
funds to finance half of a 30 
bed hospital.

This community’s grant was 
one of ten approved for a total 
of $7,775,000

Present at the hearing to 
answer questions about the 
local project were nine per
sons: the architect, J. R. Kille- 
brew of Wichita Falls, J. M. 
Weinzapfel, president of the 
Muenster Hospital Authority. 
Mrs. T. S. Myrick, Mr. and 
Mrs. Earl Fisher, Mr and Mrs. 
Jerome Pagel, and Mr. and 
Mrs. Leo J. Haverkamp. A 
schematic plan and other per
tinent information had been 
submitted by Killebrew the 
preceding Friday,

According to Weinzapfel the 
Health Department’s OK is 
the beginning of a great deal 
of detail work. It means funds 
are available and set aside for 
Muenster, but much still re
mains before the grant can be 
given.

Principal requirem ent is 
raising money to pay for 
Muenster’s share of the pro
ject. A drive for that purpose 
will be under way as soon as 
directors of the hospital au
thority can get it organized.

The goal for that campaign 
is not definitely set now. 
however Weinzapfel indicated 
it must be enough to meet the 
community's share plus an 
additional amount to guaran-

Another Toughie 
Looms as Tigers 
Prep for Eaqles

For the third straight week 
Sacred Heart Tigers are rated 
as underdogs in their coming 
football tussle. The foe this 
week will be Valley View’s 
Eagles, who tumbled Valley 
View of Wichita County 42-14 
in their opener and lost 36-6 to 
Lockett’s power house last 
week.

The significant point about 
the second game is that the 
Eagles held the 11-B champs 
scoreless in the last half.

That record, compared with 
the Tigers’ two one-sided 
losses, presents a gloomy out
look for the local lads as they 
prepare to host the Eagles 
Friday night at 8.

Other pre-game data indi
cates that the Tigers again will 
be outclassed in weight and 
experience. Valley View’s out
fit has a good percentage of 
former players whereas Sac
red Heart’s is composed most
ly of beginners.

Nevertheless Tiger skippers 
are not downhearted. Their 
youngsters a r e  improving 
steadily and can be expected 
to look better than in the 
previous contests. Besides, all 
are ready physically, and 
they’re hustling. They’ll be 
straining to convert their slim 
chance into a win.

Mrs. Henry Kuhn of Lind
say is a patient at Gainesville 
Sanitarium recovering from 
major surgery performed Sept. 
10 and looks forward to being 
dismissed next week.

Wayne Trubenbach was dis
missed from Gainesville San
itarium Tuesday but his bro
ken right leg, while healing 
normally, will keep him in 
bed at home for three or four 
more weeks. After that a walk 
ing cast will replace the pre 
sent cast.

Pamela Stoffels, 8, daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Herman Stof
fels, had eye surgery at 
Gainesville Sanitarium Tues
day, a specialist from Dallas 
performing the operation to 
correct eye muscles. She was 
to be hospitalized three to 
five days, her m other staying 
with her.

From Van Buren, Ark., 
comes word that Father Al
phonse Mueller, former Muen 
ster pastor, is improving fol
lowing a serious heart attack 
He has been chaplain at Coun
ty Hospital in Van Buren and 
is hospitalized there.

Reece Ann, six-week-old 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Maurice Stelzer of Gainesville, 
has been dismissed from Bay
lor Hospital in Dallas and is 
recovering from surgery per 
formed Sept. 7

B. G. Lyons of Marysville 
continues as a patient at 
Gainesville Sanitarium, his 
condition remaining about the 
same since he suffered a stroke 
August 30. His wife is stay
ing with him.

Simple Vows Made 
By Eugene Schoech 
At Subiaco Abbey

Eugene Schoech was one of 
three young men making their 
simple vows at Subiaco Abbey 
and receiving their names as 
Benedictine fraters in cere
monies at the monastery in 
Subiaco, Ark., on September 
8. He is the son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Andrew Schoech. Hence
forth he will be called Frowin, 
selecting the name in memory 
of Sacred Heart Parish’s late 
pastor, the Rev. F r o w i n  
Koerdt.

Another young man partici
pating in the services was 
James Fetsch. son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Leo Fetsch of Rhineland. 
His mother is the former Miss 
Emma Hoenig of Muenster. 
James has become F rater Al
fred, a namesake of his uncle 
tre  Very Rev. Alfred Hoenig, 
prior of Corpus Christi Bene
dictine Priory.

Their classmate is Frater 
Boniface Bauer of Louisiana.

The Right Rev. Abbot Mich
ael Lensing officiated at the 
8:30 a.m. services in the abbey 
church.

Attending from here were 
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Schoech, 
M a r g o r i e  and Carolyn, 
accompanied by her mother, 
Mrs. George Spaeth of Lind
say, and Frater Frowin’s uncle 
and aunt, Mr. and Mrs. Adolph 
Walterscheid. Present from 
Rhineland were Mr. and Mrs. 
Leo Fetsch and daughters 
Lorine and LaVerne.

tee adequate working capital 
during the first two years of 
the hospital’s operation. Since 
some $60,000 are on hand now, 
the drive will have to raise 
$190,000 plus the working 
capital.

Meanwhile the architect can 
continue with detailed plans 
and specifications based on 
the schematic drawing shown 
at the hearing. A copy of this 
drawing, showing size, shape, 
general arrangement and lo
cation on the site, is on dis
play now in the Muenster 
State Bank. The detailed plans 
will be subject to approval of 
the State Health Department 
and of the federal agency m ak
ing the grant.

Also required is completion 
of a questionnaire asking for 
a great deal of information 
pertaining to the project. It 
concerns size and population 
of area to be served, nearest 
existing hospital facilities, de
tails on the area’s economy, 
financing plans, management 
plans, etc.

Willingness to manage the 
hospital has been assured by 
Jonesboro, Ark., the same 
order of nuns teaching in the 
local parochial school.

2 Week Mission 
For Local Parish 
To Begin Oct. 2

A two-week mission is on 
the calendar for members of 
Sacred Heart Parish, the Rev. 
Alcuin Kubis, pastor, has an
nounced. Services will begin 
on October 2 and close on Oc
tober 16.

Two Redemptorlsts, the Rev. 
Fathers Maurice Kennedy and 
Joseph Fister of New Orleans, 
La., will conduct the services.

According to arrangements 
made, the first week of the 
mission will be for women — 
married and single including 
high school girls. The follow
ing week will be for men, 
young men and boys through 
high school age. There will 
also be some joint services.

Principal mission services 
will be held in the evening 
perm itting a full attendance of 
working people. A short in
struction each morning will 
follow mass.

Grade school children will 
have their special sermons in 
a three-day series, October 3, 
4 and 5.

Last mission for the parish 
was in March 1957. It consisted 
of a one-week series of ser
mons preached by Father 
Michael Lensing of Subiaco 
who has since become abbot of 
the Benedictine Monastery in 
Arkansas.

Blessed Events

Former Muensterites Mr 
and Mrs. R. P. Cain of Fort 
Worth announce arrival of a 
daughter Monday, Sept. 12, 
5:15 a.m.

Newest baby in the W alter 
and Chapman families is the 
seven pound daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Aubrey Chapman, 
6011 Goodwin, Dallas. She was 
bom Saturday, Sept. 10, and 
the news was promptly tele 
phoned to the grandparents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Joe W alter of 
Gainesville. Mrs. Chapman is 
the former Miss Rita W alter 
and this is the couple’s first 
child. Mr. and Mrs. John Wal
ter are the great-grandparents. 
The paternal grandparents live 
in Columbus, Texas.

Jamboree Pictures 
And Talks Feature 
Boy Scout Meeting

What some 55,600 Boy Scouts 
did at the National Jamboree 
was told in film and travel 
talk Monday night at the 
meeting of Muenster Troop 
664.

Showing their pictures and 
explaining were Roy and 
Tommy Hartman and Danny 
Wilde who attended the jam 
boree in Colorado Springs, 
Colo., in July.

Additional movies w e r e  
shown by Ray Wilde. These 
were also about Colorado in
cluding jamboree shots. The 
Wilde family arranged their 
vacation to coincide with the 
Scout event and Danny accom
panied them home. The trio 
from here rode a special train 
out and the Hartman bro
thers returned by train.

The program followed a 
brief business session during 
which the troop elected Daniel 
Hoenig as captain of the guard 
at school in directing after- 
school traffic, and a short ad
dress by Scoutmaster Nick 
Miller.

Schedule of'* 
Coming Events

FRIDAY, Sept. 16, SHHS 
Tigers vs. Valley View Eagles, 
here 8 p.m.

SATURDAY, Sept. 17. MHS 
Hornets vs. Valley View W ar
riors, here 8 p.m.
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EMANCIPATION
AMENDMENT

Not even Presidential elec
tion returns — or the World 
Series — commands all of 
America’s radio listeners at 
any one time. But it’s too bad 
they weren’t all turned to the 
Manion Forum Network the 
other night when Rep. Edgar 
W. Heistand of California 
asked: “How would you like 
to say goodbye to income tax
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form 1040 forever? — and 
proceeded to explain why this 
is no dream but a possibility!

The proposed 23rd Amend
ment, now pending in Con
gress, “would,” said Congress
man Heistand, “eliminate the 
words ‘income tax’ from our 
pocketbook vocabulary To put 
it in blunt — yet delightful — 
language, the American citizen 
wouldn’t have to pay income 
taxes any longer.”

The first section of the 
Amendment, which hints at 
the economics involved says: 
“The Government of the 
United States shall not engage 
in any business, professional, 
commercial, financial or in
dustrial enterprise except as 
specified in the Constitution.” 
These 25 words, says Mr. Heis
tand, are worth about $1.5 bil
lion apiece!

Section two protects against 
abrogation through any “fore
ign or domestic agreement” 
and section three, which pro-
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vides the teeth, gives the 
Government three years after 
ratification in which to sell 
“properties and facilities” that 
are in violation of the Amend
ment.

These add up to 20 percent 
of the entire industrial capac
ity of the nation with an in
vestment of $262 billion — 
only $24 billion less than our 
colossal national debt — and 
possession of 40 percent of the 
land area of the US! Further
more, these 700 illicit Federal 
corporations absorb half the 
total Federal revenue for their 
support.

Analysis of the effect of the 
Amendment involves endless 
calculations, but, in the words 
of Rep. Heistand, it boils down 
to this: We can eliminate in 
dividual income taxes, actual
ly increase Federal revenue, 
and remove the Federal Gov
ernm ent from unfair com
petition with its private tax- 
paying citizens.”

There is further encourage
ment in the fact that Texas, 
Wyoming and Nevada have 
adopted resolutions of ap
proval, and that the National 
Committee for Economic Free
dom which has been leading 
the crusade has now enlisted 
the support of 6,000 citizens 
organizations in 35 states.

If, as we suggested, all of us 
had heard Rep. Heistand, we 
would doubtless all be repre
sented, in 50 states. But we 
could write National Chair
man Willis Stone at 6413 
Franklin Ave., Los Angeles 
28, Calif, and enlist now.

EXPERT
SERVICE

on

Auto Air Conditioning 

Automatic Transmission 

Wheel Alignment 

Front End Work

GAINESVILLE MOTORS
209 W. Broadway, Gainesville

ARE THE SCHOOLS 
IN A BAD FIX?

Both the parties h a v e  
adopted planks endorsing fed
eral aid to education. They 
differ in detail, but so far as 
principle is concerned they 
pretty much resemble the old 
comic strip characters, "Mike 
and Ike — They look alike."

The question that arises 
from this is simple: “Are our 
schools in so bad a fix that the 
only solution is federal aid, 
federal money, and growing 
federal control?"

Some facts produced by the 
Citizens Public Expenditures 
Survey may help you reach an 
answer.

Is there a classroom short
age? Hardly—since the end of 
World War II we have built, 
without federal handouts, 680,- 
000 classrooms — more than 
half of all in use.

Is there a teacher shortage? 
If so, it’s hard to pin down 
There are 47.6 per cent more 
teachers now than in the 1949-

Dr. W. H. Blake
CHIROPRACTOR 

Phono 340, Muenster

WOODRUFF
PHARMACY

Next to Post Office 
Gainesville

No ordinary 
refrigerator is 
so convenientl

'• fp h Jm

F0 0 DARAMA
(x{((dma/oi

. . . A  12 CU. FT. DELUXE REFRIGERATOR AND A 
6 CU. FT. UPRIGHT FREEZER ALL IN ONE CABINET 

ONLY 41" WIDE,  63" HIGH AND 25" DEEP
• Upright Freezer Shelf Convenience • Automatic Defrosting Refrigerator 

• Single Refrigerating System • Beautiful "Style Mark” Design 
• Costs much less than a separate deluxe refrigerator and upright freezer

HOward 5-4326 

GAINESVILLE,TEXAS

•  Housewares
•  Appliances
•  Giftware
•  Farm Machine
•  International Trucks

On The Spot

ey „__

50 period. The number of 
pupils has increased too, of 
course, but to a lesser degree 
— 44.9 per cent.

Have the teachers’ salaries 
lagged seriously behind? It 
doesn’t look that way. In the 
last 11 years these salaries 
have increased by 99.8 per 
cent — almost doubled — 
while the cost of living has in
creased by only 23.6 per cent, 
according to the government’s 
Consumers Price index.

Has the public been niggard
ly in its spending on schools? 
Again, it doesn’t look that 
way This spending increased 
from $5.8 billion in 1949-50 to 
$15.5 billion in 1959-60 — a 
jump of 167.9 per cen t Fhitting 
it another way. we spent 
$260 37 for each pupil in 1949- 
50: now we spend $481.48

No doubt political consider
ation dictated the federal aid- 
to-education planks in the 
platforms. But they certainly 
aren’t backed up otherwise.

____

UNION MADE 
GOVERNMENT

Organized labor is making 
a mighty effort to capture the 
United States government in 
November.

COPE, the AFL-CIO Com
mittee on Political Education, 
has amassed a huge treasury 
and marshalled an army of 
door bell ringers to push elec
tion of the unions' hand-picked 
candidates.

Striving to put a union label 
on the Democratic Party, 
union leaders succeeded in 
getting an amazing number of 
their own legislative policies 
written into the party’s na
tional platform. They have 
loudly endorsed the party n a 
tionally and sre now repeating 
the endorsement state-by-state.

But the labor bosses do not 
balk at party lines Individual 
candidates — whether Dem
ocrat or Republican — have 
been singled out for defeat or 
support on the single question 
of whether they will follow 
the labor line.

The union goal is a Con
gress and Administration that 
will enact labor’s full legisla
tive program This is the same 
program that only a few years 
ago almost completely socia
lized Great Britain and threw 
that nation into a monumental 
bureaucratic and economic 
mess.

The labor leaders may not 
reach their goal, this year or 
any year. Union members, be
ing Americans and individuals, 
do not always display the 
sheep-like qualities demanded 
by their leaders. In the privacy 
of the polling booth, they fre
quently act on their own 
judgment of what is good for 
the country, rather than on 
what the union bosses tell 
them is good for the union.

SILVER CLOUD.
DARK LINING

In a period of expanding 
prosperity the Cautious Char
lies are always out of step. 
No one wants to hear that 
the very factors which seem
ingly are building prosperity 
may carry within them the 
seeds of a future rude awaken
ing.

In the booming twenties, 
with stock prices going up and 
up, who would believe that 
the seeds of a bitter depression 
were being sown in inflated 
stock prices? During the Flor
ida land boom of the same 
era, nearly everyone wanted 
to rush in and get rich — until 
the bubble burst 

Right now wages are at an 
all-time high, and most of us 
never had it so good. Who 
wants to listen to the Cautious 
Charlies worrying about fore
ign competition and the out
flow of investment capital? 
With government funds giving 
more people roads and schools 
and houses, who wants to be 
told that it means more debt 
and more taxes and more in
flation? Why listen to the 
doom cryers croak about the 
need for tax rate reform and 
government economy a n d  
moderation in wage demands?

It may be true that we never 
had it so good, but it would 
be nice to keep it that way. 
Perhaps someone should pay 
a little heed to the Cautious 
Charlies.

TOO MUCH FOR YOUR CHILD
By Robert P. Odenwald, M. D.

WHAT’S WRONG with d o i n g  
"too much” for your child? Isn't 
that what any conscientious parent 
would do? Perhaps you have had 
a hard time in your lift and had to 
do without things you wanted 
badly. Probably you made mis
takes which you might have avoided 
if your parents had guided you 
each step of your way.

So you want to 
give your child 
necessities a n d  
comforts w h i c h  
he can’t obtain 
for himself. You 
want to g u i d e  
him in order to 
keep him from 
seriously hurting 
himself.

YOUR MA I N  Odenwald 
JOB as a mother or father, how
ever, is to help him develop habits 
and attitudes which will make him 
a normal, happy adult. He must 
learn to depend upon himself, to 
take responsibility, to get along 
without many things he would like 
to hav« but can’t afford, to be will
ing to sacrifice his own interests at 
times for other people.

WHEN A CHILD does not have
everything done for him, he learns 
to taks In stride the many disap
pointments he will face as an adult 
He won’t feel that the world U 
falling apart because his employer 
won’t give him the raise he expects. 
He will ehrug his shoulders when 
the family budget can’t fit in a new 
set of golf clubs because a new 
washing machina for his wifa is 
more necessary.

You will have to decide for your

self where to draw the line between 
what is nacessary and what la too 
much for your child.

HERE is a good rule: Let him 
do everything that he ahould be 
able to do at his age. To apply 
this rule, you need only watch 
other children or read up on what 
normal youngsters do for them
selves at each stage of their de
velopment.

Let your child suffer small fail
ures in order to learn. For in
stance, he will often fall when he 
begins to walk. But he learns that 
he can get up and walk again as 
though nothing had happened — a 
lesson that will help him meet the 
unavoidable disappointments and 
defeats he will face throughout his 
life.

DURING WORLD WAR II, Army 
psychiatrists learned to recognize 
that danger signals were flying 
when a young man came to the in
duction center e s c o r t e d  by his 
mother. Marriage counselors mark 
down sharply the prospects for 
happiness when the prospective 
bride or bridegroom insists upon 
living with parents. It’s usually 
proof that the man or woman feels 
unqualified to h a n d l e  everyday 
problems without help. They de
pend too much upon the older gen
eration to be a successful marriage 
partner.

THERE ARE MANY T H I N G S  
that parent! can and ahould do lor 
their children — but the most im
portant thing they can do is to 
let them experience life’a trials and 
disappointments a n d  strengthen 
their character by overcoming them.

f  M M  f » n  SmvIm, I . M M  It, D. a

Flowers for 
Every Occasion

Sine* 1884 It's

KADEN, The Florist
Flowsrphons H05-5221, Gainesville

Represented in Muenster by Mrs. Nick Miller

A good listener not only !• 
popular everywhere but after 
a while he knows something.

DR. A -A. DAVENPORT
CHIROPRACTOR 

X-RAY F1UOROSCOPE 
301 E. Broadway, G’ville

BUTANE 
PROPANE
leitk mjj'uUnu 

akmntam 
tkiiEmUem

Muenster 
Butane Company

Phone 111

We are here 
to serve...

...IN SO 
MANY WAYS

Whatever your banking needs, you can  
count on us to serve them . . . quickly, ef- 
iciently. And the service you enjoy here is 
friendly as well as complete .

Information about any of our banking' 
facilities gladly supplied.

MUENSTER STATE BANK
Member FDIC

Your family . . .  and the tiny tot, especially 
deserve this modern way of drying. 
Diapers, sheets, blankets, towels, 
clothing come out of your electric 
dryer sunshine fresh and sweet 
smelling. Costs only pennies 
per load. See your 
electric dealer soon.

T E X A S  P O W E R  & L I G H T  C O
E L E C T R I C I T Y  I S  Y O U R  B E T T E R

P A N Y
W A Y
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IT HAPPENED 
20 YEARS AGO

Sept. 13, 1940
Bob Yosten brings in first 

bale of cotton for this season. 
Car-cycle crash causes death 
of Percy Tempel in Fort 
Worth. Both Muenster schools 
open next Monday. Betty 
Mages and Felix Yosten marry. 
John Neu has first bale of 
cotton at Lindsay. Tempera
tures take a drop falling to 
70 Tuesday after a 100 de
gree heat wave. Nick Miller 
is recovered from severe case 
of tonsilitis. Rita Voth enters 
nursing school in Oklahoma 
City. Jane Hoehn and Joyce 
Bently start nurses training in 
Dallas. M a r y  Wiedemann 
comes to Muenster as a teacher

AN EXTRA SERVICE 
at no extra cost
You can see and 
feel the difference

Sta*Nu
Homogenizes vital 

textile oil back Into 
the fabric
We Give

S&H Green Stamps

MILLER'S
Cleaners & Hatters

Gainesville

in the public school. Special 
prayers for peace are said here 
Sunday.

15 YEARS AGO
Sept. 14. 1945

Rev. Thomas Buergler is 
named pastor of Rhineland 
parish, the transfer from 
Muenster to become effective 
Oct. 1. Farewell parties and 
gifts are tributes to his fine 
record here. First day finds 
440 children in local schools. 
Sacred Heart School has larg
est enrollment in its history 
with a total of 390 students. 
WAC Corporal Louise Schmitz 
returns to Pueblo, Colo., after 
a visit here. Mr. and Mrs. 
George Hammer announce the 
birth of a daughter. Lou Rena 
Wolf observes sixth birthday 
with a party. Sgt. Gregory 
Hundt, veteran of the ETO, 
spends leave at Lindsay. Mem
bers of Sacred Heart Church 
choir have their annual get- 
together at the Felix Becker 
home.

10 YEARS AGO
Sept. 15. 1950

Another gulley washer adds 
2.86 inches of moisture to this 
already drenched community. 
Flash of lightning explodes oil 
tank on Frank Klement farm 
one mile west of town. CDA 
court ships 700 pounds of 
clothing to needy missions. 
Mrs. August Hyman is elected 
president of Bulcher home 
demonstration club. Lindsay 
farmers and 4-H clubbers 
count more than 50 prizes re
ceived at Cooke County Fair; 
Clara Fleitman wins butter- 
fat guessing contest. Teddy 
Kathman breaks his right arm 
in a fall from a swing. Dennis 
Hess, Irma Starke and Agnes

Eckart have their tonsils re
moved. New arrivals: boys for 
the Vincent Felderhoffs and 
Alfred Bayers; a girl for the 
Leonard Yostens.

5 YEARS AGO
Sept. 16. 1955

This community’s long wait 
for moisture ended Saturday 
with a shower measuring 1.22 
which fell during a short 
period of rough weather, an 
electrical storm knocking out 
appliances in several homes 
and a severe wind causing 
alarm but no damage. A&M 
man starts five-session course 
for local firemen. Kyle Wag
goner family moves to Saint 
Jo. Tigers start grid season 
with 25-0 win over W indthorst 
Trojans. Hornets look good in 
spite of 19-0 loss to Pilot Point 
Pointers. Mrs. Ray Sicking is 
recovering from surgery. Ron
nie Fette, Paul Hesse and 
Billy Joe Dennis enlist in the 
Navy. Wylie Lewis is elected 
president of MHS Future 
Farmers chapter. Wilson Ka- 
den is guest speaker at Garden 
Club meeting. Marysville home 
demonstration club elects Mrs. 
Charles Davidson president. 
The Herbert Hundts move 
from Lindsay to Dallas. Joyce 
Wiesman and Corina Vogel 
enter nurses training in Fort 
Worth.

BOOKKEEPING SERVICE
NOTARY WORK . . . GAS EXEMPTIONS

Leo Henscheid Insurance Office
Next Door to City Hall. Phone 343

Third Order Holds 
Monthly Meeting

Members of the Third Order 
of St. Francis had their prayer 
service Sunday afternoon, 35 
attending in Sacred Heart 
Church and afterwards held 
their business meeting in the 
Parish Hall. Prefect J. W. Hess 
presided and Mrs. Edd Mc- 
Gannon gave a reading outlin
ing the new constitution to be 
drawn up next year.

Mr. Hess reminded members 
of the feast of their patron, St. 
Francis. October 4. A high 
mass will m ark the day. He 
also reminded that the day 
before is a day of fast and ab
stinence for tertiaries.

Garden Club Opens 
Season With Book 
Review and Social

Muenster Civic League and 
Garden Club opened a new 
season Monday night with a 
book review for the program 
after the reorganizing busi
ness session and concluded 
with a social hour and refresh
ments.

Twenty-bne members and 
guests were present for the 
out-door meeting on the patio 
at the home of Mrs. Nick 
Miller with Mrs. John Mosman 
as co-hostess.

Mrs. Charles Taylor, book 
reviewer, told the story of 
“The Foundling” by Francis 
Cardinal Spellman. Her fasci
nating interpretation of the 
novel which was a best seller 
nine years ago left her audi
ence wishing for more when 
she finished. Mrs. Taylor also 
gave a brief glimpse into the 
life of the author.

Club president Mrs. L. B. 
Bruns presided for the busi
ness period during which com
mittee chairmen gave reports 
of summer work on projects 
which went on even though 
the club was recessed.

Cemetery chairman Mr s .  
Tony Gremminger said hedge 
had been trimmed and grass 
mowed regularly and the big 
job now is watering.

Mrs. T. S. Myrick, report
ing on City Park work, ad
vised that two barbecue grills 
are finished, the club furnish
ing the materials and men of 
the Progress Club donating 
the labor. Mowing, weeding 
and watering were routine at 
the park during the summer.

Mrs. Edd McGannon, pro
gram and year book chairman, 
and her committee worked up 
the year’s program since the 
last meeting and had the year 
books printed. They were dis
tributed.

Members made plans to 
order dwarf crepe m yrtle 
plants — that’s the club's 
horticultural project this year.

Table arrangement for the 
month was for the patio ar-

a
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liCOUNTRY BOY

Grocery & Market
401 Summit Ave., Gainesville 1

F

and f
V
rCOUNTRY BOY JR. !

East Highway 82, Gainesville

Heel
Loin S te a k . .

bale
. . .  V o.59t

Round Steak . . .  .  lb .  69 C

T-Bone Steak . . . .  lb .
Ground Beef . . .  3  lb .  $1

/

PROCESSED FOR YOUR FREEZER

Hind Quarter ---------------------lb. 5 5 t

Choir Has All Day 
Outing at Texoma

Members of Sacred Heart 
choir had their annual picnic 
Sunday, going to Lake Tex
oma for the all day outing at 
W alnut Creek Resort.

Father Alcuin celebrated six 
o’clock mass, the day’s high 
mass, with the choir singing 
and afterwards they all took 
off for the Lake.

Twenty choir members and 
their wives made 40 and 
children that went along 
added some 30 more for a total 
of 70 plus taking part in the 
day’s program.

Paul Luke who works for 
the Katy in Dallas now came 
home Saturday evening bring
ing his sister, Ann Luke, along 
and they joined the picnickers, 
going back to Dallas in mid
afternoon direct from the 
Lake.

Mrs. Kathman Hosts 
Get-Together Club

Get-Together Club members 
gathered at the home of Mrs. 
Joe Kathman for their Sep
tember social and spent the 
afternoon playing progressive 
42. Afterwards Mrs. Kathman 
served coconut butterscotch 
pie and coffee. Ten members 
and two guests, Mrs. Henry 
Walterscheid and Mrs. Ben 
Seyler attended.

Mrs. J. B. Wilde led the 
scoring for the top prize and 
the hostess received a birthday 
gift from her sunshine pal, 
Mrs. Jake Pagel. Pals are not 
known until they present their 
gifts.

Hostess for October will be 
Mrs. A1 Walter.

Attractive refreshment plates

Two new members were

Farewell Reunion
A farewell party for Harry

George Wylie. 8, Is 
Birthday Honoree

George Wylie of Lewisville 
observing his eighth birthday 
Sunday, was the honoree at 
a family gathering and supper 
party here in the home of his 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Bill Kathman.

Sharing honors of the occa
sion were George's parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Stan Wylie. It 
was their ninth wedding an
niversary.

Mr and Mrs W E Insell 
and their family were present 
from Gainesville and their 
little boy Eddie was remem
bered also. He will be two 
years old on September 19. 
Mrs. Kathman too was re
membered. belatedly, h e r  
birthday was Sept. 9.

Local News
B R I E F S

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Stein- 
berger and their son and 
daughter-in-law, the Gerald 
Steinbergers and daughter, 
accompanied by Mrs. Katie 
Meurer, all of Windthorst, 
were here Sunday to visit rela
tives.

Abbot Michael Lensing and 
M uenster’s former pastor, Fr. 
Christopher Paladino, drove in 
from Subiaco, Ark., Sunday 
and were here as overnight 
guests of the local pastors. 
They visited Benedictine par
ishes in the area for a few 
days.

TAPPAN’S
YOUR CREDIT JEWELERS 

Fine Watch
and Jewelry Repairing 

116 N. Commerce, G’ville

HAVE YOUR 
WHEELS BALANCED

AT

Eddie's Texaco

Miss Irma Vogel is a new 
employee at the Variety Store 
beginning this week to fill 
the vacancy left by Miss Lois 
Owen who went to Dallas to 
be employed.

Kansas, Nebraska and South 
Dakota were states for visiting 
relatives and Colorado was 
for sight-seeing on the two- 
week trip of Mr. and Mrs. 
Bernard Wolf. In Seneca, K an
sas, they visited her aunt, Mrs. 
Don Goddout; in Randolph, 
Neb., they were guests of his 
aunt, Mrs. Katie Meier; in 
Broomfield, Tage and Osmond, 
Neb., they saw dozens of 
cousins and in Polo, S. D., 
they visited more cousins. 
They toured the Black Hills 
and saw Cheyene. Wyoming, 
before visiting in Denver and 
Colorado Springs to see the 
sights of interest to tourists.

Starching makes dish towels 
more absorbent and free of 
lint.

PAINTING 
IS SO EASY!

COMPLETE

FUNERAL

SERVICE

Miller
Funeral Home

Family Gathering 
Is Birthday Honor

A family gathering and sup
per party Sunday was a b irth
day courtesy for Mrs. Tony 
Felderhoff with her son and 
family, the A. J. Felderhoffs. 
as hosts in their home, route 
6, Gainesville.

A decorated cake and gifts 
added a festive note to the 
family get-together H o m e  
movies furnished entertain
ment after the meal.

Present were Mr. and Mrs. 
Tony Felderhoff. Mr. and Mrs. 
Alvin Hartman and children 
Monica and Bobby, Mr. and 
Mrs. Sylvan Walteracheid and 
Danny, Joe and Charles Fel
derhoff, the latter coming from 
Dallas, and Mr. and Mrs. A. J. 
Felderhoff a n d  Anthony, 
Stevie, Carol, Cindy, Mary 
Theresa and Kathy.

Stretching It Too Far
The juror was trying to get 

himself excused from service.
“I owe a man $25 I bor

rowed,” he told the judge, 
“and he’s leaving town for 
good today. I want to catch 
him before he gets to the 
train and pay him the money.”

“You’re excused," the judge 
announced. “ I don’t want 
anybody on the jury who can 
lie like that.”

When you think oiLEVIS
Think oi Us!

We have the largest stock 
in North Texas

Sizes 0 through Men's 48

COMMERCE STREET STORE
R. W. "Pete" Briscoe, owner. Gainesville

Bring
yo u r priceless 
old photographs 
out of hiding

Just bring thorn is to us. We’ll 
copy them. We’ll eliminate the 
cracks and tears, the stains and 
spots. We’ll even eliminate an 
unwanted hat or another person. 
We’ll color them and frame them 
to give you a beautiful miniature 
you’ll be able to cherish and enjoy.

Let us show you how much we 
can do . . .  for so little.

Boyd & Breeding
Gainesville

S IN K

r  J  $6.39
gallon

with this All-Amerkan 
Favorite

SUPER KEM-T0NE
LATEX WAU PAINT

It’s amazing . . .
Easy to apply with 
brush or roller
One coat usually cov
ers any wall surface
Dries in less than an 
hour
Lovely new colors
Guaranteed washable 
. . .  or your money 
back
Beautiful results every 
time

And. tor boovUfol codings . . .
SUPER KEM-TONE 

CEILING FLAT WHITE

for Woodwork in 
m atching c o lo n . .

KEM-G10.
m kodo  «nom*t

Community 
Lumber Co.

Muenster

r s t e p  t o

s i r . "
d o s s

Hartman's, your headquarters lor
school shoes by . . .

Poll Parrot 
Scamperoos 

Buskens 
Jarman 

Rand 
Rand Craft 

or
Acme- 

Wellington 
Boots

H a r tm a n 's  S hoe  S to re
SHOES FOR THE ENTIRE FAMILY
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Two Share Honors 
At Reunion Dinner

Father and son shared hon
ors at a dinner party Sunday 
in the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
Clem Reiter. For Mr. Reiter 
it was a birthday observance, 
for Basil Reiter it was a fare
well gathering.

Basil left Sunday evening 
for Lexington, Ky., where he 
will be a graduate assistant 
teacher and continue his study 
for an MS degree in m athe
matics at Lexington Univers
ity.

Other members of the fam 
ily present at the gathering 
were Mr. and Mrs. Andy 
Arendt and children of Lind
say, Reynold Reiter and Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Reiter and fam 
ily.

Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Flusche 
of Denison were here Tuesday 
to attend the Subiaco Alumni 
meeting and social and re
mained overnight with Mrs. 
Alfons Koesler Sr.

CD A Bulletin, New 
Publication, Comes 
To Local Members

The first bi-monthly bulletin 
of news of Catholic Daughters 
of America activity in Texas 
has been received. Of interest 
is the appointment of Rt. 
Rev. Msgr. J. A. Petru, pastor 
of St. Philip’s Church in El 
Campo, as State Chaplain. 
Msgr. is Dean of the El Campo 
Deanery and Texas Regional 
Rural Life Director. El Campo 
is the hometown of State Re
gent, Miss Loretta Knebel.

The bulletin also sum
marized news of the National 
Convention held in July in 
Pittsburgh. Some 1300 dele
gates and members from 36 
states, Alaska and Puerto Rico 
attended, being the largest a t
tendance in convention his
tory. A record total of two 
million dollars was expended 
by the CDA for charitable, 
religious and educational pro
grams in the past two years. 
A m ajor part of the contribu
tions went to the Bishops of 
the Diocese in which the CDA 
is organized, and was used 
for the education of priests. 
More than $250,000 was contri
buted from the organization’s 
general fund and from in
dividual CDA Courts for the 
erection of five side altars in 
the National Shrine of the 
Immaculate Conception, Wash
ington, D. C. On November 12 
these altars will be blessed, 
and that day is to be known 
as Catholic Daughters of 
America Day at the Shrine.

Eleven Texas delegates and 
members attended the conven
tion. Mrs. A. J. Rohan of 
Yoakum, past state regent, was 
elected a National Director. 
Other honors were taken home 
by the Texas Delegates — one 
of which was 2nd place tie in 
Division II of the poetry con
test. The poem was submitted 
by Court Madonna. Dallas, and 
written by John Schroeder.

The Catholic Daughters of 
Houston have extended an in
vitation to hold the 1962 Na
tional Convention there. The 
National Board makes the de
cision as to where the con
vention will be held and will 
probably decide at its Febru
ary meeting.

The bulletin also affirmed 
the reappointment of Mrs. 
Gladys Polansky as District 
Deputy for the next two years.

The bulletin was reviewed 
at the court’s meeting Friday 
night. Mrs. Steve Moster. 
grand regent, presenting some

of the highlights.
The business session was 

routine with the exception of 
completing plans for the or
ganization’s benefit which was 
held Sunday and discussion of 
plans for a reception to be 
conducted here before the 
year ends.

Father Alcuin attended the 
meeting and gave a short talk 
in which he encouraged mem
bers to recruit candidates for 
reception.

Attend Funeral of 
Kin in Kerrville

Going to Kerrville to a t
tend the funeral of Rudolph 
Stehling, 71, brother-in-law 
of Mrs. Tony Otto, were Mr. 
and Mrs. Tony Otto, Mr. and 
Mrs. Ray Otto and Mr. and 
Mrs. J. P. Flusche. Other rela
tives there included Mr and 
Mrs Ben Weber of Gainesville.

Funeral service was con
ducted Saturday morning at 
tO o’clock.

Survivors are the widow 
who formerly lived in Muen- 
ster and is remembered here 
as Stella Martin, one son, 
Martin Stehling of Kerrville 
and two daughters. Miss Lor
etta Stehling of Kerrville and 
Mrs. Johnny Bergman of Mid
land, also 12 brothers and 
sisters. The deceased was one 
of 16 children. He was a na
tive of Fredericksburg but 
had lived all of his adult life 
in Kerrville where he was in 
the garage business.

Mr. and Mrs. Tony Otto 
made the trip going with the 
Ray Ottos and returned with 
the Flusches late Sunday. The 
Ray Ottos came back immedi
ately after the funeral, the 
Tony Ottos remaining in Kerr
ville with her sister-in-law 
while Mr. and Mrs. Flusche 
drove to San Antonio to visit 
his aunts in the convent at 
Our Lady of the Lake. They 
enjoyed seeing Sisters Con- 
stantia, Emerita and Jose
phine but missed seeing Sis
ter Cordula who is seriously 
ill since she broke a hip the 
latter part of August and was 
not permitted to have visitors.

Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Fisher 
have as guests their daughter 
and family, the David Shenks 
of Bainbridge. Maryland, who 
arrived here Tuesday night. 
This is the first visit the 
Fishers are having with their 
only grandchild. Misses Emma 
and Clara Fisher, accompanied 
by Barbara Phillips, all of 
Fort Worth, were here Thurs
day to see the visitors.

Bobby Hartman Has 
1st Birthday Party

First birthday celebration 
for Bobby Hartman, one-year 
old son of Mr. and Mrs. Alvin 
Hartman, was a jolly party 
Wednesday afternoon with his 
m other as hostess at their 
home.

Cousins were guests, along 
with their mothers, and the 
honoree’s grandmothers were 
special guests.

Birthday cake, decorated 
and topped with one candle, 
and ice cream were refresh
ments, pictures were taken 
and gifts admired.

Present were Jim, Judy, 
John and Jack Dangelmayr, 
Glenn, Joanie and Neil Roh
m e r ,  Danny Walterscheid, 
Johnny, Blondie, Janie and 
J e r r y  Fleitman, Anthony, 
Stevie, Carol, Ronnie, Cindy, 
Mary and Kathy Felderhoff, 
and Bobby’s sister, Monica.

Mrs. Albert Dangelmayr, 
Mrs. Alois Rohmer, Mrs. Syl
van Walterscheid, Mrs. Bruno 
Fleitman, Mrs. A. J. Felder
hoff, Mrs. Albert Kubis, Miss 
Patsy Hartman and the grand
mothers, Mrs. Victor Hartman 
and Mrs. Tony Felderhoff.

Local News
B R I E F S

Cousins saw each other for 
the first time in 35 years the 
past week when Mr. and Mrs. 
Henry Truemper of Helena. 
Ark., stopped here for a short 
visit with Mr. and Mrs. Jake 
Pagel. And it was the visitors’ 
first time in Muenster. An
other pop call was made at the 
Maurice Pagel home to see 
the couple's twin daughters. 
Mr. and Mrs. Truemper were 
enroute home after spending 
two months summering in 
Colorado and Arizona Mr. 
Truemper and Mr. Pagel are 
double cousins.

Mr. and Mrs. J. M Weinzap- 
fel boarded a special train 
with 300 bankers in Fort 
Worth Thursday to attend the 
convention of the American 
Bankers Association in New 
York. Claude Jones. Gaines
ville banker, was in the party 
and after the convention the 
three will visit the Weinzap- 
fel’s daughter and family, the 
David Brights in Alexandria. 
Va Mr Jones will leave them 
there to go on to Tennessee 
to visit relatives.

Quality
Printing
For All Purposes

Let the commercial printing department of 
- the Muenster Enterprise do your. . .

Letterheads Business Forms

Envelopes Business Cards

Statements Oil Field Forms
Checks Programs
Receipts Tickets
Booklets Circulars
Brochures Placards

Wedding Invitations

The Muenster Enterprise

Miss Ruth Endres came 
home from Fort Worth for a 
weekend visit with her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Arthur 
Endres. Ruth is employed in 
a Fort Worth bank and at
tends night classes at business 
college.

Miss Joan Roberg of Fort 
Worth, accompanied by her 
landlady, Mrs. Fran Tillery, 
spent Sunday here with Joan’s 
family and together they 
showed Mrs. Tillery the town. 
It was her first visit in Muen
ster.

Charles Bayer has entered 
St. Edward’s University as a 
freshman. His parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Johnny Bayer, took him 
to Austin Monday. Mrs. Her
man Dagelmayr accompanied 
them and they visited Paul 
Dangelmayr who enrolled in 
high school earlier.

Spending Sunday with the 
Needhams were nieces of Mrs. 
Frank Needham, Mrs. Ralph 
Bolander and Mrs. Wilodyne 
Green, both of Temple City, 
Calif. They’re vacationing with 
relatives and friends in Cooke 
County and in Dallas. An
other guest of the Needhams 
Sunday was Mrs. W. B. An
dress of Gainesville.

Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Herr 
and daughters of Wichita Falls 
divided a weekend visit with 
their families, the Frank Herrs 
here, and the Frank Mages Jr., 
at Gainesville.

Former Muensterites, old 
friends and farm neighbors of 
the Clarence Wilsons and 
Needhams years back, were 
here Monday to visit the two 
couples. They are Mrs. Oscar 
Bransen of Burkburnett and 
her daughter, Mrs. Evans

Austin of Denton.

Mrs. Louis Steinberger re
turned home Wednesday from 
a visit in W indthorst since 
Saturday after receiving word 
t h a t  her brother, Albert 
Schroeder, 72, suffered a heart 
attack Friday. He was improv
ing at Bethania Hospital in 
Wichita Falls and was to be 
dismissed Wednesday or Thurs
day. Mrs. George Mollenkopf 
took her mother to Windthorst 
and went for her again. Mrs. 
John Grewing accompanied 
her on the trip  Wednesday and 
visited her relatives there.

Everyone believes in the  
golden rule: Give unto others 
the advice you can’t use your
self.

Despite inflation, a penny 
for most peoples’ thoughts is 
still a fair price.

P ric e s  Good F r id a y , S a tu rd a y
Campbell's or Heinz 

No. 1 can

Tomato
Soup
10c

Shurfine giant Jar

INSTANT
COFFEE

99c
Mrs. Tucker's 3 lb can

SHORTENING
69c

Acapulco No. 303

Crushed Pineapple _ _ 4 for $1
Libby's 46 ox.

Pineapple Juice__3 for $1.00
Mazola

Com Oil, q t  _ _ _ _ .  59c
Shuriresh

Chocolate Pies .  _ 12 for 49c
Shurfine No. 300

Maxwell House 6 ox.

Instant Coffee

Dependable No. 300

GREEN BEANS
2 for 29c

Gold Medal

Flour
5 lb. 39c

Cutrite

Blackeye Peas .  .  2 for 23c

________89c

Wax Paper, 125 ft. roll _ .  27c
Box of 18

Clothes Pins _ .  . 3 for 59c 

Lux Liquid, 12 oz. .  .  _ 29c

Frozen Foods
Shurfine 6 ox.

LEMONADE _ _ 4 for 35c
Morton's Beef. Chicken or Turkey

Meat Pies, 8 oz___5 for $1.00
□  Chico 16 oz.

Mexican Dinner _ _ _ 49c 

Tacos, El Chico 13 oz____39c

Meats
Armour's hilly cooked

PICNICS. . .  lb. 29c
Mohawk

Slab Bacon_2 lb. 98c

Round Steak .  lb. 69c 

Loin Steak .  .  lb. 59c

Produce
Flame Tokay

GRAPES
Delicious

Apples . 

Tomatoes 

Romaine _

. .  .  lb. 15c
_ .  lb. 15c

. .  2 lb. 25c 

.  bunch 25c

Phone 252

HOFBAUER’S
FOOD & LOCKER SERVICE
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Card of Thanks
Please accept our sincere 

thanks for the many expres
sions of sympathy at the death 
of our beloved son and bro
ther, especially attendance at 
services and mass offerings.

The Henry Grewing Family

Lost and Found
FOUND car tire and wheel. 

Identify it a t M uenster Enter
prise. 42-2

Real Estate
FOR SALE: 3 bedroom 

house, 4 1/2 years old, curb 
and pavement. See Henry 
Weinzapfel. 43tf

HOUSE FOR SALE 
Mrs. Frank Seyler home, 

completely furnished, near 
church and school. Phone 
Muenster 170-R, or Mrs. Frank 
Popp, Gainesville, H05-4676.

27tf
BONDED, LICENSED 

REAL ESTATE BROKER 
Henry G. Weinzapfel 

Office: Muenster State Bank 
Prepared to accept listings for 
sale or purchase of real estate, 
rental and escrow accounts.

22tf

For Rent
HOUSE FOR RENT on Main, 

near church, partly furnished, 
3 bedrooms. Mrs. Raymond 
Laux, Lindsay, H05-9994

41 -3p

Wanted
WANTED: Rabbit cages. Ph. 

217-W-3, Denis Koesler, Muen 
ster. 43-1

WANTED by students away 
from home: A subscription to 
the Enterprise. $2.00 for the 
school year.

Don’t let JUNK IRON clut
ter up your place. Bring it in 
and sell it to J. P. FLUSCHE

9tf

For Sale
EQUIPMENT FOR SALE 8 

blade IHC one-way plow, Wm. 
Flusche, Rt. 2 Gainesville.

42-2p
HEAVY SPRINGER Hol

stein heifers. Freshen in Octo
ber. If you need replacements 
you should see these. C. O. 
Taylor, ph. l-J-3, Muenster.

42-2

MAYTAG
SALES, PARTS, SERVICE 

Let us show you M aytag’s 
combination washer dryer. 
Albert Plumbing & Heating 

Gainesville 40tf
FOR SALE John Deere "B” 

tractor fully equipped, John 
Deere baler and John Deer 11- 
blade one way. Alvin Noggler, 
Myra. 30tf

NEW AND USED 
CARS AND PICKUPS 

Good selection of makes and 
models. Try us before you buy. 

KUBIS AND SONS 
H05-9711, Gainesville 49-tf

BICYCLE PARTS 
AND REPAIRS 

Hennigan Motor Co. 15tf
DEARBORN COOLERS 

Full range of sizes. Also pads 
to repair evaporative coolers.

FILTERS, all sizes for cen
tral air conditioning & heating. 

ENDERBY BUTANE GAS 
Gainesville 21tf

HAND TOOLS. Big assort
ment guaranteed socket, end 
8e box wrenches, pliers, cutters, 
screwdrivers, etc., Community 
Lumber Co. 40tf
DRIVE-IN UNDER CANOPY 
Sno-cones, all flavors. Malts, 
shakes, cones, sundaes. Sand
wiches, shrimp baskets, basket 
burgers, and beer or soft drink 
Rohmer’s Restaurant 28tf

WINDOW SHADES, with or 
without rollers, plastic or 
Clopay. Washable, cut to your 
size. Variety Store 31tf

P U R R E E
I^/LOthES

H A M R I C ' S
Tho place to go  

for brands you know.

ELECTRIC MOTORS 
Sizes from V« to 2 HP. Mo

tor pulleys, popular sizes in 
stock, others available Com
munity Lumber Co. Ifltf

MOTORS, all sizes, for m ilk
ing machines, water pumps, 
oil field equipment, etc. C. D 
Shamburger Lumber Co. 43tf

FOR SALE 7x9 Walk-in 
Cooler. Good condition. Bayer 
Bros. 30-tf

Gas, Oil, Grease 
Butane, Propane 

Batteries

Luke's Fina

Singer Sewing Mach. Co.
SALES AND SERVICE. Mail 

card to 311 E. Calif. Gaines
ville, or phone HO5-5032. Or 
leave word at Gulf Station, 
Muenster.

STOCK TRAILERS 
We’re authorized agents for 
the Hale livestock trailer. 

Muenster Livestock Auction
25tf

PIPE, Big, medium sized or 
small, new and used. Also 
sucker rods.

J. P. FLUSCHE 9-tf
■  ELECTRIC FANS, big as
sortment of styles and sizes.

EVAPORATIVE COOLERS, 
also pads, pumps, plastic hose, 
etc., to repair coolers.
Community Lumber Co. 2fltf
Chain Link Fanca Intlallad
Let us figure your fencing 

needs.
C.D. Shamburger Lumbar Co.

ltf
GLASS: plate, window, auto

mobile, furniture tops, mirrors. 
Complete glass service. We 
handle insurance claims. Gain
esville Glass Shop, H05-3321, 
311 N. Chestnut. 37tf

New Nortex 
Seed Oats

Grown from 
Foundation Seed

Also all popular varieties 
of seed wheat and oats 
. . . cleaned and tested

ALL WINTER LEGUMES 
for your A SC Program

Tony’s 
Seed Store

CARBORUNDUM grinding 
wheels, all sizes, and sickle 
grinders. Community Lumber 
Co. 25tf

TANKS. Septic tanks, stock 
tanks, grain tanks, water tanks 
Will install. Bayer Bros., Ph 
225-J-2, Muenster. 6tf

COOLERS, cooler p a d s ,  
pumps, copper and plastic hose. 
C. D. Shamburger Lumber Co.

34-8

Service
SHOE REPAIRING. Full 

line Cavalier polish. Nick and 
Adelina Miller, Muenster. 2-tf

VENETIAN BLINDS
Repaired, Retamng and re

cording. Tony Hoenig, Phone 
53-W-l, Muenster 50tf

For the best Watch and 
Jewelry Repairs, come to 
Browning’s, Gainesville. 33tf

CUSTOM SPRAYING 
Anything. Anywhere 

Muenster Hatchery, Ph 63
32tf

NECCHI ELNA 
SEWING MACHINES

Sales, service, rentals. Service 
on other machines. New Necc- 
his for rent. H05-2542, 320 
E. Calif., Gainesville.

Sanders Jewelry
107 S. Commerce. G’ville

DRESSED YOUNG HENS 
Bagged, ready for freezer. 

30c per lb. in lots of 6 or more.
Muenster Hatchery 39tf

j NORTHERN S P R I N G E R  
Holstein heifers for sale. On 
hand at all times. Gerald Step
hens, Greenwood. Phone Sli
dell H06-3560. 33-20p

' f t

Y0UB
m a f w m l HIT

BEFORE BUYING 
INSURANCE

. . .  it la important to know il 
your agent will be available lo 
assist you on claim settlements. 
WE WILLI

For professional Insurance service see

I. M. Weinzapfel Insurance Agency
Herbert Meurer J. M. Weinzapfel Earl Fisher 

Representing only old line stock companies

Good Used Truck Tires 
at Money Saving Price#

FERD’S GULF STATION 28tf 1 “
| CASE POCKET KNIVES,
| Famous for quality, now at 
Community Lumber Co. 3-8

PIT BARBECUE 
On a plate or a bun or packed 
to go. Delicious!

Rohmer’s Restaurant 28tf
FOR SALE: Used Monitor 

pressure system with electric 
motor. C. D. Shamburger Lum
ber Co. 30tf

a Big Watermelon
, . .  with each grinding and mixing job or purchase 

of a load of bulk or sack feed.

WE APPRECIATE YOUR BUSINESS

Muenster Milling Co.

CLEANING and pressing 
We pick up and deliver. Phone 
26, Nick and Adelina Miller, 
Muenster. 2-tf

SHOE REPAIRING 
Fine repair and dye work 

on all shoes, also saddle work. 
Jack Cheaney’s Saddle & Shoe 
Shop, opposite bus station, 
Gainesville. 17tf

SAVE MONEY. Let Pearson 
Huneycutt do your watch and 
clock repair work. 406 N. 
Grand Gainesville. 49tt

SHARPENING SERVICE on
lawn mowers, hand saws, cir
cle saws with Foley precision 
machines. Matt Schmitz 7-52p

EXPERIENCED chain saw 
operator. Any type trees trim 
med or cut. Also cut fence 
posts and clear right-of way. 
Reasonable rates. Phone 2424 
Saint Jo, Charles Kennedy.

24-tf

Hornets Tie - - -
An offside penalty set them 
back 5, then Wimmer gained 
3 and Harris 8 as time ran out 

Taking the second half kick
off Muenster went on the 
move again. Three first downs 
on six plays advanced 59 yards 
to the 12 and the next four 
tries fell short by a yard. The 
ball went over on the 3.

From then until the end 
neither team was able to put 
on a sustained drive. Sanger’s 
best play of the night gained 
26 and Harris stopped the 
next series with an intercep
tion. Muenster bogged down 
after one first down. The team 
exchanged kicks, and each 
made another first down. An 
unusual play in the closing 
minutes added variety but 
nothing more to the game as 
a Sanger back intercepted, re
turned a few yards and lost 
possession as he was tackled. 
Muenster made a first down in 
spite of losing yardage on the 
play.

Game at a Glance

ECONOMICAL watch, clock 
repair. Watches ultrasonic 
cleaned, electronic timed. Spec
ialize in complete refinishing 
old clocks. Work guaranteed. 
Stan Chad well, 317 N. Com
merce. Gainesville. 24tf

Miscellaneous

Cancer and Polio 
Insurance

MAYTAG SERVICE 
Call Hugh Stoghill for any 

Mavtag Washer repairs. H05- 
6762 34 4p

EMMET FETTE
Phone 266, Muenster

CONCRETE WORK any kind 
of a concrete job, or furnish 
readv mix concrete. Bayer 
Brothers. 28tt

M S
First downs 15 4
Yards rushing 200 44
Yards passing 36 8
Passes completed 3-10 1-9
Intercepted by 1 1
Fumbles lost by 0 1
Yards penalized 45 80

Tigers Lose m m -

Marietta took over again and
covered 60 yards in five plays 
for the last TD.

Just before the game ended 
Sacred Heart made another 
effort, featuring gains of 12 
and 11 by Pat Klement, but a 
fumble stopped them on the 
Indians 31.

Dianne Felderhofi 
Birthday Honoree

Surprises greeted Diann 
Felderhoff Sunday in obser
vance of her l l th  birthday 
which was cause of a celebra
tion attended by 28 girl class
mates and her cousin Ancilla 
Kneupper of Gainesville.

Diann’s mother, Mrs. A rthur 
Felderhoff, was hostess as
sisted by Mrs. Joe Kneupper.

Guests for the party  met the 
honoree after 10:30 mass and 
they went to the City Park  
for a picnic dinner and wiener 
roast followed by games. In 
late afternoon the group had 
birthday cake and ice cream 
and cold drinks at the Felder
hoff home.

FOR YOUR FARM NEEDS

Gasoline, Oil, Supplies, etc.
Call Gulf Oil Corporation

Jim m y Lehnertz, Dist. 
H05-4562 — HO5-5420

Gainesville
Or see your local dealer 
Ferd Luttmer, Muenster

Game at a Glance 
SH M

LANDMARK DROPS— Paris’ 
famous Eiffel Tower towers 
above the demolition of an
other landmark, the NATO 
headquarters on the Seine 
River. The organization has 
moved to permanent build
ings in another section of city.

Please
Don't Run Over 
My Little Girl

Today my daughter, who is 
seven years old, started to 
school as usual. She wore a 
dark blue dress with a white 
collar. She had on black shoes 
and wore blue socks. Her 
cocker spaniel, whose name is 
"Scoot”, sat on the front porch 
and whined his canine relief 
in the folly of education and 
she waved “goodbye" and 
started off to the halls of 
learning.

Tonight we talked about 
school. She told me about the 
girl who sits in front of her 
. . . the girl with yellow curls 
. . . and the boy across the 
aisle who makes funny faces. 
She told me about her teacher, 
who has eyes in the back of 
her head, and about the trees 
on the school yard, and about 
the big girl who doesn’t be
lieve in Santa Claus. We 
talked about a lots of things 
. . . tremendously vital, unim 
portant things . . . and then 
we studied spelling, reading 
and arithmetic, and then to 
bed.

She’s back there now . . . 
back in the nursery . . . sound 
asleep, with "Princess Eliza
beth” (that’s a doll) cuddled 
in her right arm. You guys 
wouldn’t hurt her, would you? 
You see. I’m her daddy. When 
her doll Is broken or her fin
ger is cut, or her head gets 
bumped, I can fix it, but when 
she starts to school, when she 
walks across the street, then 
she’s in your hands.

She’s a nice kid. She runs 
like a deer and darts about 
like a chipmunk. She likes to 
ride horses and swim and hike 
with me on Sunday afternoons. 
But, I can’t be with her all 
the time . . .  I have to work 
to pay for her clothes, and her 
education. So, please help me 
look out for her. Please drive 
carefully. Please drive slowly 
past the schools and intersec
tions. And, please remember 
that children run from behind 
parked cars.

Please don’t  run over my 
little girl.

First downs 10 16
Yards rushing 95 256
Yards passing 20 72
Passes completed 2-13 6-13
Intercepted by 0 3Fumbles lost by 2 1
Yards penalized 15 65

ARTIFICIAL BREEDING 
SERVICE

Jerry Hoenig, Tech.

FOR SERVICE
Call before 9 a.m.

Gainesville. H05-5881 
Valley View. SA6-3413 
Muenster. 241-R-4 or 87

On Sunday Call 
Muenster. 241-R-4 or 48

Just Arrived
861-D Ford Tractor

with 5-speed transmission, live PTO, live 
hydraulic system, draft control and diesel 
engine.

Moldboard Plow
3-point hitch, two 14 In. bottoms

Disc Plow
3-point hitch, 26 In. discs

Rear Mounted Blade
3-pclnt hitch, 6 feet width. Good for terracing, 
road maintenance, feed lot clean-up work and 
back filling. Economy model.

Rotary Mower
Heavy duty, economy model.

This Equipment Priced 
To Sell Fast

M uenster
Equipment C o ., Inc.

" Tfl/LmJonn AinaW ITH

E V A P O R A T I V E  C O O L E R
LOW INITIAL COST!
LOW  OPERATING COST!
LOW MAINTENANCE COSTI
RUGGED BUT 
ELEGANT

CONSTRUCTED OF HEAVY GAUGE 
METAL WITH A HANDSOME FINISH

★  Easy Turn 360° Louvers 
it  H eavy Asphalt Undercoated

Interior
★  5 Position Volum e Control

★  c a c e t v  A u r n r  *WITCH
3 A r t I I  W GROUNDING TIKMINAl

C. D. Shamburger Lumber Co.
Dick Trachta, Mgr., Muenster

BARGAINS
in

Rugs & Linoleum
Vinyl, Reg. $1.59 sq. yd. 
SPECIAL $1.29 sq. yd.

10 x 15 ft. All Wool Carpet 
Reg. $167.50, SPECIAL $87.50

12x17 ft.'
Wool and Nylon Carpet

Reg. $168.00, SPECIAL $98.50
Pad included

NEWLAND FURNITURE CO.
201 N. Dixon. Gainesville
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W y le r
I r t c a f l # *

A U T O M A T IC

CALENDAR WATCH
All eyes ere right on your wrist when 
you weer Wyler. Made rugged lor out 
door sports: handsome for dress-up 
occasions. Changes date automate 
catty. Famous engineering features 
that make Wyler the quality leader: 
waterproof*, nonbreak mainspring, 
exclusive Incaflei balance wheel t 
Self wind model. $77.50

Other W ylers, $24.95 te $250.
Exclusive Wyler Incaltei _^eeu». t  1  
balance wheel absorbs 
shocK, prevents tireak- 
down. fully guiunteed 
against breakage.

*|iMranleerl at lens at costal Is lalasl 
and (*nukw Wyler sails »<i used.

BROWNING'S
JEWELERS

201 E. Calif., Gainesville

■SOIL CONSERVATIONS 
DISTRICT NEWS

EOUR SOU* OUR STRENGTH 5
The political air was charged 

this week by visits of both pres
idential candidates to Texas. 
And this seems like an appro
priate time to outline the plat
form of the Upper Elm-Red 
Soil Conservation District’s 
“favorite s o  n” candidate, 
“Hairy Vetch.”

Briefly, here is what Hairy 
Vetch and his running mate, 
Super-Phosphate promise to 
do.

First and foremost, vetch 
will put a protective cover on 
the ground during a time 
heavy rains loosen bare top 
soil and wash it into ditches, 
ponds and creeks below.

Vetch’s fiberous root system 
conditions the soil making it 
easier to plow. This saves on 
fuel and also saves wear on 
farm machinery.

Vetch roots will loosen the 
soil perm itting more of the 
rain to be absorbed and bene
fit crops that follow. Through 
nodules on the roots vetch 
will deposit nitrogen in the 
soil for use on following crops. 
This nitrogen is usually worth 
five to seven dollars per acre 
if bought in a sack.

A platform like this should 
be enough to convince any 
farmer to go all the way with 
Hairy Vetch this fall — and 
every fall. However for those 
who are still a bit skeptical, 
fringe benefits are also offered 
to all who support vetch. It 
provides extra grazing. Of 
course it will do more for the 
land with a limited amount of 
grazing

In conclusion, vetch prom
ises everything that could be 
desired for protecting and im
proving tre soil. Elect Hairy 
Vetchl

That's Why
You want to know why I 

came home half loaded?” said 
the soused spouse. “Because 
I ran out of money, that’s 
w hy"

Applications Now 
Accepted for ASC 
Legumes. Terracing

Farm ers wanting to partici
pate in the ASC winter legume 
program should get their ap
plications in as soon as pos
sible.

ASC Manager H. B. New
berry said this week that ap
plications will be taken until 
the office runs out of money, 
or when it is too late to plant.

Included in the program this 
year are Hairy Vetch, Austin 
W inter Peas and Button 
Clover. The amount of acreage 
allowed has been increased to 
75 this year, Newberry said.

Applications are also being 
taken for terracing. Any farm 
er wanting terrace or stock 
pond assistance between now 
and Jan. 1 1961, should make 
application at the office.

These two practices are the 
only two remaining for the 
year.

INSURANCE IS 
MY BUSINESS
Buy your protection 

without obligation

My Only Title Is 
Your Insurance Man

Leo Henscheid Insurance Agency
Next Door to City Hall, Muenster, Texas

To Dots We Have Filled

661,338 Prescriptions
Just as the Doctor Ordered

lAJattl /2*od. Plta/uftac4f
Phone H05-4335 Gainesville

The More Efficient Way 
To Pump Your Water

Jensen counterbalanced pumps are similar 
in design to oil Held pumps . . . can be 
operated on a V» H. P. motor instead of the 
usual 1 H. P. motor. Can be used with a 
windmill . . . have water-lubricated stuffing 
box . . . will force water into pressure tank 
or storage tank.

C. D. Shamburger Lumber Co.
Dick Trachta, Mgr., Muenster

Dennis Cleans Up 
On Clover Yields

Weldon Dennis, who farms 
near Bulcher, is really “clean
ing up" the clover this year.

Dennis cleaned 7,035 pounds 
of button clover seed from 14 
acres of land. The land has 
not been plowed since 1959. 
and the crop was planted in 
1958.

Another 14-acre field pro
duced 4,000 pounds of cleaned 
seed. It was planted in 1956, 
and hasn’t been plowed since 
1958.

Although button clover isn’t 
new to this area, it hasn't 
been in the county too long, 
according to County Agent 
Neil Tibbets. It is good for 
w inter granzing or for over
seeding with small grain.

The clover crop needs little 
working, as Dennis’ crop 
shows. The two fields are giv
ing a good seed yield although 
they haven’t been plowed reg- 
gular.

Dennis resides in Saint Jo, 
but farms near Bulcher.

Prescher Cow Tops 
Production in DHIA

Peter Prescher’s tow. No. 23 
led other Cooke County Dairy 
Herd Improvement members 
in production of butterfat for 
the month of July  chalking up 
107 pounds with a test of 5.2 
per cent. The same cow pro
duced 2060 pounds of milk.

The high milk producer for 
the month was H. H. Moody's 
No 39 with 2220 pounds. Only 
four cows produced more than 
a ton of milk. They belong to 
Moody (2), Prescher and W. 
H. Frasher.

During July, latest m onth’s 
report available on DHIA, 16 
member herds were tested 
A total of 70 cows produced 50 
or more pounds of butterfat 
with the average at 27 pounds. 
Average pounds of milk per 
cow was 728.

Felderhoff and Sicking herd 
was tops for high test w ith 4 
per cent butterfat and Moody’s 
herd had the high average 
pounds of milk with 1016.

Officers of the DHIA, named 
at the recent election, are 
J e r r y  Hoenig, president, 
Johnny Masten, vice president; 
H. H. Moody, secretary-treas
urer; and Pete Prescher, Paul 
Fisher. Richard Frasher, Her 
man Schneiderjan and Paul 
Sicking, directors. Supervisors 
are George Petrus and James 
Robert Truitt. Working with 
the group is Neil Tibbets, 
county agent.

I Funny that when a girl’s 
old enough to go out alone, 
she doesn’t.

By the time a family ac
quires a nest egg these days, 
inflation has turned it into 
chicken feed.

BARRUTI WINS 400-METER RUN— Italy’s Livio Barruti breasts the tape to win the 
Olympic 400-meter race in 20.5 seconds, a new Olympic record, equaling the world mark. 
Les Carney, of Akron, Ohio, is second.

4,700 Stations in 
Texas Ready for 
Car Inspections

Motor vehicle safety in
spections for 1961 in Texas 
began on September 1 and 
will end on April 15, 1961.

Colonel Homer Garrison, Jr., 
director of the Texas D epart
m ent of Public Safety, said 
station are ready to attach the 
new 1961 inspection stickers 
to the windshields of more 
than four and one-half million 
vehicles coming under the pro
visions of the Motor Vehicle 
Inspection Act. All such ve
hicles must display the new 
sticker on April 16, 1961.

Garrison said, “We feel that 
the vehicle inspection pro
gram in Texas has proved a 
deterrent to vehicle accidents 
on our streets and highways.” 
He urged all motorists to get 
their vehicles inspected be
fore the bad weather of win
ter begins.

“It takes just a few minutes 
to have a vehicle safety 
checked,” Garrison said. “Yet 
those few minutes thus spent 
today could mean the saving 
of someone’s life tomorrow.”

Garrison noted that the per 
cent of accidents in which 
vehicle defects were causa
tive factors has been cut ap
proximately in half since the 
program was started in Texas.

The fee for each inspection 
is $1.00 plus any repair or ad
justm ent necessary. The aver
age cost for inspection in 1960, 
including the $1.00 fee, was 
$2.00 per vehicle.

Arkansas Is Site 
Of Vacation Trip 
For Muensterites

Ozark Mountains were a 
scenic beauty when Mr. and 
M rs . Adolph Walterseheid 
drove through them. The 
couple covered lots of ground 
on a five-day trip to Arkansas, 
going especially to attend 
religious ceremonies at Subi- 
aco where their nephew, Gene 
Schoech, made simple vows 
at the Benedictine Abbey.

In addition to seeing famil
iar faces at the monastery in
cluding Father John Walbe 
who was there from Fort 
Smith, they saw the Jerry 
Vernons at their home and 
stopped at Paris for a pop call 
with Father Cletus Post.

Two days were devoted to 
sight-seeing. M t. Magazine 
Lodge Resort. Arkansas show- 
place, was the top attraction. 
Cedar W aterfall presented un
excelled views and a tour of 
Wmthrop Rockefeller Farm at 
Morrilton in the Petit Jean 
Mountains was both interest
ing and educational.

At Hot Springs they visited 
the museum, race tracks and 
zoo. and on the way home 
stopped in Detroit Texas, for 
a Sunday visit with former 
neighbors, Mr. and Mrs. Dia
mond King and daughter 
Carol who. before their move 
from Muenster. lived on the 
farm now occupied by the 
Walterscheids. They made the 
trip  in their new Ford Galaxy.

Mr. and Mrs. Andy Schoech 
and her mother. Mrs. George 
Spaeth, who also went to

Subiaco for the religious ser-1 Man who knows what’s on 
vices, enjoyed sight-feeing the other side of the moon but 
tours of the area on which the j  still can’t tell w hat’s in the j 
Schoechs’ son, Frater F row in ,! back of his wife’s head
accompanied them. On their J ------------ -—------ - , ,
way home the trio spent the I If you can 1 ** ‘hankful
weekend in Norman, Okla., |J ° r yo“ receive, be
with Mr. and Mrs. Henry j thankful for what you escape.!* 
Strategier.

Marysville Couple 
Tour Five States

“Mostly sight-seeing” is the I 
way Mr. and Mrs. John Richey 
sum up their vacation trip 
which covered 1400 miles 
through five states besides 
Texas.

Here’s the way they went. 
Durant and Hugo. Okla.. and 
Hot Springs, Ark. Driving 
through the Ozarks. to Mar
shall and Harrison. Ark., into 
Branson, Missouri, for a long 
drive to Gainesville, Mo. In 
Arkansas again, crossing Bull 
Shoals Lake near Mtn. Home 
by ferry was a thrill.

Next to Jonesboro, then to 
Memphis, Tenn.. and on to 
Olive Branch, Miss. Return 
drive included Memphis and 
North Memphis. Pine Bluff, 
Arkadelphia and Hope, Ark- 
then Texarkana, Paris and 
Bonham.

It pays to advertise in the 
Muenster Enterprise.

IUII U*s S -T -R E -T -C -H
Y O U R  D O L L A R S

Jack Marrick
nan n H05-4281

Gainesville

i
:•

For
Good Shoes

It's

FARRAR'S
in Gainesville

LAST CHANCE !
CHOICE DEALS ON 
AMERICA’S FIRST- 
CHOICE CAR ' CHKVROLKTi

CHEVROLET !

Y o u  c o u ld n 't  p ic k  a b e tte r  t im e  to 
d e a l  w i t h  y o u r  C h e v r o l e t  d e a l e r .  
H e ’s w i n d i n g  u p  a w i n g - d i n g  o f  a 
s e llin g  year and h e 's  o u t  to  ke e p  his 
*60 m o d e ls  m o v in g  fa st— r ig h t  u p  to 
th e  f in a l g u n !  I f  y o u  h a n k e r  to  o w n  
th e  ye a r 's  hottest se ller, fo r  g o o d 
ness sake, d o n 't  h e s ita te ! See y o u r  
d e a le r fo r a choice deal N O W !

!  LAST CHANCE! BEST TIME TO BUY THE CAR OF THE YEAR T
CHEVY’S CORVA1R

Sam ple the apecial delights of Corvair’s 
light handling and quietness and a ll- 
round com fort. Take the wheel ju st once 
—and you’ll know why the editors of 
Motor Trend m agazine voted Corvair the  
Car of th e  Year. Your beat bet by far is to  
drive a Corvair right now —while your 
Chevrolet dealer’s w riting year-end deals 
—and be all th e  m ore  satisfied 1 Coreair 700 l-Door Sedan—with a practically flat floor!

See Chevrolet cars, Chevy’s Corvairs and Corvettes at your local authorized Chevrolet dealer’s!

J. B. W ilde, C hevrolet D ealer
304 N. Main St. Muenster. Texas Phone 61

A
/



More Dignified
A famous TV producer, who 

never learned to read or write, 
recently endorsed his salary 
check with three crosses.

“W hat’s the idea?” asked 
the banker. “You usually sign 
only two crosses.”

“It’s my wife’s idea,” said 
the producer, “she thinks that 
I should have a middle name.”

“Would we go up, or dow i, 
if the elevator cables broke? ’ 
asked a stout lady passenger.

Sick and tired of such 
stupid questions, the elevator 
operator answered, “Lady, that 
depends on the kind of life 
you’ve led!”

Stop When School 
Bus Is Stopped

Thousands of school children 
are now trooping back to 
school throughout T e x a s .  
Many of them will be trans
ported by school buses. Most 
people are careful when ap
proaching a school bus which 
may be standing beside the 
road or school to pick up 
school children or allow them 
to alight. However, we have 
already had some very bad 
accidents this year because a

Keith's 10 ox.

Frozen Breaded Shrimp _ . 49c
Keith's pk. oi 24

Frozen Dinner Rolls . .  .25c
Coastal 12 ox.

Frozen Lemonade .  . . .19c 

Salt, Wapco 26 oz. .  .  .  . 9c 

Peas, Concho No. 303 . .  2 for 25c
Kraft

French Dressing, pt. .  .  . 39c 

Cookies, unbroken .  . 2 pkg. 29c
White Swan 46 ox.

Tomato Juice - .  .  _ _ 29c

Ll PTON^  TE ^  ^
W T J  THE &HSX TEA

48 bags 65c Va lb. 39c

Fisher's Market & Grocery
Muenster
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HERE’S HOW IT’S DONE—Glenn Davis of Columbus, Ohio, 
soars to a 400-meter Olympic hurdle record of 49.3 seconds.

child or a motorist, or both, 
were careless at that very 
time.

Most Texans are aware of 
the law which requires a 
driver to come to a complete 
stop when overtaking from 
the rear a school bus which 
has stopped to receive or dis
charge school children. After 
stopping immediately behind 
the bus, he is then allowed by 
law to proceed past same at 
a speed "which is prudent, 
not exceeding ten (10) miles 
per hour, and with due cau
tion for the safety of such 
children.”

What many persons do not 
realize is that the very same 
rule applies when MEETING 
a stopped school bus. While 
everyone is interested in pro
tecting our children, unthink
ing violators of this simple 
safety rule greatly outnum 
ber those who comply. Fail
ure to follow the law in this 
case can lead to fines up to 
$200 00 even when no accident 
occurs. Following an accident 
in which some child is injured 
or killed, the penalties are 
naturally much more serious

Although the above rule 
does not always apply when 
passing a stopped school bus 
in a business or residential 
district of a town, the neces
sity for extreme caution even 
in those locations is obvious

When it come to overtaking 
and passing moving vehicles, 
exercise of ordinary common 
sense will generally keep a 
driver within the law. For 
instance, when passing a car 
it is only common sense to

proceed on past it a safe dis
tance before cutting back to 
the right side of the highway. 
Also, any driver would realize 
the danger of increasing his 
speed while another is a t
tempting to pass him.

In the same category is the 
prohibition against passing on 
the right under most ordinary 
conditions. Of course, you may 
legally pass on the right in a 
few specific instances, such as 
when the vehicle overtaken 
is making or about to make 
a left turn, or upon a one
way street with two or more 
lanes, or upon a four-lane 
highway.

However, our traffic laws 
state that even when passing 
on the right is allowed.it shall 
be done only under conditions 
perm itting such movement in 
safety. And, in no event should 
such passing be accomplished 
by driving off the pavement 
or main-traveled portion of 
the roadway.

Familiar to all are the no 
passing zones designated by 
dash lines placed to one side 
of the center stripe on our 
highways. Not so well known 
are the restrictions against the 
center line when approaching 
within 100 feet of or when 
traversing any intersection or 
railroad grade crossing.

A driver should never cross 
the center line of a highway 
when the left side of the road 
is not clearly visible and free 
of oncoming traffic. Generally 
speaking, when not engaged 
in passing another vehicle, 
one should not drive to the left 
of the roadway.

For You 
And Your Town

No business man or woman in any town should 
allow a newspaper to go to press without his 
or her name or business being mentioned some
where in its pages. This does not mean that you 
should have a whole, half or even a quarter page 
advertisment in each issue of the paper but your 
name and address should be mentioned even if 
you do not use more than a two line space.

A stranger picking up a newspaper should be 
able to tell what business is represented in a 
town . . .  it is the best possible town advertiser. 
The man or woman who does not advertise 
does an injustice to himself or herself and defi
nitely to the town.

-  from AMERICAN BANKER magazine

Local News
B R I E F S

Christening of their grand
son took Mr. and Mrs. Fred 
Hennigan to Pilot Point Sun
day to be godparents for the 
little boy whoee n a m e  is 
Randal Joseph Pelzel. Father 
John Untereiner officated at 
the baptism at 8 a m. in St. 
Thomas Church. Mr. and Mrs. 
Hennigan attended mass there 
and remained for dinner in 
the home of their daughter 
and son-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. 
Felix Pelzel.

The variety of Italian food 
was wonderful and a real treat 
for Mr. and Mrs. George Geh
rig and children who were 
guests of friends for a covered 
dish dinner and picnic in 
Montague Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Hoe- 
debeck of Gainesville left 
Tuesday for a vacation trip 
to California. They’ll be sight
seeing and visiting relatives in 
San Diego and Los Angeles.

Spending this week here 
on vacation are Mr. and Mrs. 
Walter Acker and baby son 
Randy Joe of Midkiff. They 
came here to visit her parents, 
the A1 Walterscheids, and 
other relatives after spending 
a week at Nazareth with his 
parents.

Cheryl Ann, infant daugh
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Dan Luke 
was baptized Sunday in Sac
red Heart Church with her 
uncle and aunt, the Harold 
Lukes of Arlington, as godpar
ents.

Spending Sunday with Mr. 
and Mrs. C. F. Gobble were 
Mr and Mrs. W. H. Ware of 
Gainesville.

Mrs. Barry Blevins and 
three children spent the week
end with her parents, the Joe 
Walters at Gainesville. The 
Blevins family lives at Green
ville now moving recently from 
Hallettesville.

Walter Stelzer, young son of 
Mr and Mrs Maurice Stelzer 
of Gainesville, is visiting in 
Post with his grandparents. Mr. 
and Mrs. Matt Stelzer. Maurice 
and his parents met at Throck
morton Thursday and they 
took the little boy home with 
them.

Miss Kathleen Richter of 
Dallas was here for a weekend 
visit and helped her father, 
W. T. Richter, celebrate his 
82nd birthday Sunday.

Having her children and 
grandchildren drop in for vis
its is always a joy for Mrs. 
William Bergman. Thursday, 
h e r  daughters-in-law. Mis. 
Frank Bergman of Ardmore 
and Mrs Tony Bergman of 
Loco, Okla., were visitors and 
Sunday, Mr. and Mrs Tony 
Bergman and two of their four 
children spent the day. Two 
sons who are caddies at the 
Ardmore golf course stayed 
there for a tournament.

Jim Myrick is back at home 
after a summer job in Artesia, 
N. M., and is getting ready to 
enter Gainesville College when 
classes begin next Monday.

Miss Sarah Ann Fleitman 
l e f t  Sunday for Loretta 
Heights College in Colorado 
where she is a sophomore this 
year. Her parents and family, 
the Bruno Fleitmans, saw her 
off on the train at Bowie. Sat
urday evening Sarah was the 
honoree at a farewell supper 
party given by Mr. and Mrs. 
Alvin Hartman in their home.

Mr. and Mrs. Keith Tomp
kins and children drove over 
from Arlington Sunday to 
visit her father, Victor Hart
man, at Gainesville Sanitar
ium and came to Muenster 
for a visit with other family 
members.

Mrs. Victor Hartman and 
Patsy were in Wichita Falls 
Saturday for Patsy’s dental 
appointment. They also drove 
to W indthorst for a visit with 
the Walter Wolfs. Mr. and Mrs. 
Wolf and their three children 
came to Muenster Saturday 
evening for an overnight visit 
and went to Gainesville Sun
day to visit her father, Victor 
Hartman, at Gainesville San
itarium.

W indthorst wedding was at
tended by Mrs. Rosalie Tru- 
benbach and Mrs. Earle Otto 
and daughter Elaine Wednes
day evening, Sept. 6. Their 
nephew and cousin, Jimmy 
Baumhardt and Miss Margie 
Schreiber exchanged vows in 
St. Mary’s Church at 5 o’clock 
with the Rev. Cyril Lange, 
pastor, officiating. A reception 
for relatives and friends fol
lowed the church service.

Mr. and Mrs. John Caughey 
and son Michael ended a visit 
here Friday with her mother, 
Mrs. John Kathman, and went i 
to Peoria, 111., to visit his par
ents, the Harry Caugheys. It 
will be their get-acquainted 
visit with their year-old grand
son, born in Puerto Rico while 
John was stationed there with 
the Air Force. Mrs. Kathman, 
who had been on vacation for 
three weeks while her daugh
ter and family were here, has 
returned to her duties as par
ish housekeeper.

Mr and Mrs. A. J. Huchton 
and sons Ricky, Terry, Tommy 
and Billy moved back to 
Muenster Tuesday from Myra 
and are occupying Joe Trach- 
ta’s house, 216 W. 6th, which 
the Raymond Barnhills and 
children Montie, Gary, Randy, 
Brenda and Karen vacated by 
their move to the house va
cated by Mr. and Mrs. Ray 
Evans, north of town. The 
Trachta house was re-dec
orated, new wallpaper, paint, 
etc., before the Huchtons 
moved in.

Mr. and Mrs. Leo 'Fetsch 
and daughters Lorine and La- 
Verne of Rhineland were here 
Saturday overnight and Sun
day as guests of his brother 
and family, the Paul Fetsches 
and also visited relatives of 
the Hoenig families. They 
were on their way home after 
being in Subiaco, Ark., to at- j 
tend ceremonies at the abbey 
when their son and brother, 
James Fetsch, made his vows. I

W riting from San Antonio, 
former Muensterite Mrs. Joe 
Bergman tells of becoming 
great-gandmother for the first 
time with arrival of a son 
to Mr. and Mrs. Fred Sum
mers. She is the former Miss 
Jane Gail Showers. Her mo
ther is the former Miss Viola 
Bergman of Muenster. They’ve 
named the baby William An
drew after his late grandfa
ther, Billy Showers. Mrs. Berg
man also adds that the next 
15 months will not be lonely 
for her as her granddaughter, 
Wanda Wilde Brochu, is stay
ing with her while her hus
band, Airman Second Class 
Daniel Brochu is serving his 
time overseas. He is stationed 
at Tainan, Formosa. In addi
tion Mrs. Bergman gets letters 
from her grandson, Wayne 
Wilde, who is in the Navy. He 
is presently serving aboard 
ship doing sea duty.

GOVERNMENT 
SURPLUS SALES

NOW  an y o n e  can  b u y  DIRECT 
fro m  U.s! GOVERNM ENT SU R
PL U S DEPO TS, by  m all fo r 
y o u rse lf  o r  fo r resale . C am eras, 
b in o cu la rs , cars. Jeeps, tru ck s , 
boats , h a rd w a re , office  m ach in es 
a n d  eq u ip m en t, ten ts , tool* an d  
ten s-o r-th o u san d s  of o th e r  Item s 
a t  a frac tio n  of th e ir  o rig in a l 
coat. M any Item s b ra n d  new . 
F o r lis t o f h u n d re d s  o f U.S. 
G o v e rn m en t S u rp lu s  D epots, 
lo ca ted  In e v e ry  S ta te  an d  o v e r
seas w ith  p a m p h le t "H ow  G o v 
e rn m e n t C an S h ip  D irec t To 
Y ou,” p lu s p ro ced u re s. HOW 
TO  BUY an d  h ow  to  g e t FR EE 
SU RLU S. m all *2 00 to  SU R 
PL U S Si ALES IN FO R M A TIO N  
SERVICES, P. O. B ox No. 1818. 
W ash ing ton  5. D. C.

In All 
The World
No one Is more 

understanding or 
more qualified 
to serve yc u.

GEO. J .

Carrol]
&  SON

Its Here! 
Stratolounger's New
TV Lounger

(As advertised in Life Magazine)

Completely new I Nothing else like It I Auto
matically adjusts to perfect TV position 1 Where 
other recliners throw sight lines out of proper 
focus and put your body in an a wkward posi
tion for TV viewing or reading . . . only the 
TV Stratolounger has an exclusive new pa
tented mechanism that gives you the perfect 
TV relaxation position.

Sit down . . „ watch TV . . . recline fully . . . 
enjoy all the health filled benefits only Strat
olounger can give you.

SCOTT BROS.
Muenster

It won't be long until those cold, cold nights, so get set now for cozy 
sleeping with blankets and winter sleepwear . . .  at budget prices from 
your Ben Franklin Store.

Winter Sleepwear
Flannel or cotton knit for 
children, boys, girls and ladies.

L00MCREST BLANKETS
72 x 90 rayon and nylon 
72 x_84 rayon and nylon .

$3.99
$2.99

ELECTRIC BLANKETS
Fieldcrest, dual control ... 
Loomcrest, single control

$23.95
$14.95

CORDUROY PANTS 
Infants' sixes, girls' sixes to 
14, boys' sixes to 8.

Sheet Blankets $1.19 and $1.99

The
Variety Store
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Lindsay News
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Young and 

son Jim m y of Dallas visited 
her mother Mrs. Joe Bezner 
and other relatives Sunday and 
told about their plans for 
their vacation at Lake Placid, 
N. Y. The couple left Dallas 
Tuesday in one of their an
tique automobiles to attend 
the annual antique car show. 
As far as they knew they 
were the only Texans making 
the trip.

of Gifts
ONE BIG WEEK

Sat., Sept 17, through Sat., Sept. 24

A n y  G ift  in Stock
1A off

Qertie 3
Gertie Horn, Owner, Muenster

YOUR WATCH . . .
Ultrasonically cleaned 

and scientifically timed

FRANCIS WIESE
at Kinne's, Gainesville

Highland Heather

Heather harmony to de
light a  lass or lady . . . 
soft brushed woolly sweat
ers (75% wool, 25% mo
hair) in the new roomy 
styling. Cloud soft to 
touch, with heartwarming 
b e a u t y .  And all-wool 
skirts in the same subtle 
colors . . . copper, pepper, 
fem. Crewneck classic 
slipon with long sleeves. 
34 to 40 $7.95.

Plaid skirt picks up all 
three heather colors of the 
sweater. Darted for slim
ming fit and seat lined. 
7-17 and 8-18. $10.95

Us* our Lay Away

*7he CUaAsn *>Uo4Z
Muenster

Mr. and Mrs. Jake Kuhn, 
accompanied by Mr. and Mrs. 
Willard Kuhn of Gainesville, 
were recent visitors in Mid
land with Mr and Mrs. Al
fred Kuhn. Willard has a 
walking cast on his broken left 
ankle now and is getting back 
into circulation after being a 
shut-in since the latter part 
of July

Confraternity study groups 
will begin their meetings on 
the second Sunday in October 
it was announced the past 
S u n d a y .  Re-grouping and 
other details could not be com
pleted for meeting the second 
Sunday in September.

Members of the Third 
Order recited the office after 
benediction following the 8 
o’clock mass Sunday. They are 
reminded of the indulgence 
blessing (Stigmata of St. 
Francis) which will be given 
next Sunday.

Miss Viola Bezner has ar
rived from Sioux Falls, S. D., 
for a vacation visit with rer 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Jake 
Bezner.

Mrs. Lena Schmitt spent 
Tuesday in Muenster with her 
granddaughter and family, the 
Charlie Wimmers Jr. She made 
the trip  over with Lindsay 
ladies who are employed in 
the dress factory.

Mrs. Sophie Stoffels has a 
new granddaughter, the second 
little girl for Mr. and Mrs. 
Billy Ray Stoffels of Com
merce who have named the 
newcomer Sharon Kay. Her 
sister is 13-month-old Carolyn 
Gwen. Mr. and Mrs. Jerry 
Hoenig and children drove to 
Commerce to be godparents 
at the baptism of their niece.

Mr. and Mrs Gene Pelzel 
accompanied Mr. and Mrs. 
Tony Reiter of Gainesville to 
Dallas Sunday to visit Mr. 
and Mrs. Doug Reiter. It was 
the visitors’ first time to see 
Chubby and Doug’s new home.

Lindsay was well repre
sented at the meeting of the 
Subiaco Alumni Association in 
Muenster Tuesday night. Fa
ther Damian headed the dele
gation.

The infant daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Leonard Bengfort 
was baptized in St. Peter's 
Church with Father Damian 
officiating and her uncle and 
aunt, Mr and Mrs. Tony Hess 
of Muenster. as godparents. 
Her name is Julia Ann. Also 
attending the christening were 
her sisters Susan and Lucille 
and her brother Michael. Af
terwards a dinner was held in
the Bengfort home.

" 1 -----

H.0. Kinne,0.D.
OPTOMETRIST 

210 E. Colli., Gaines villa
State License No. 26

ELECTRICAL
CONTRACTING

Fixtures
Supplies

Appliances
Residential, Commercial 

and Oil Field Wiring 
Installations, Repairs 

Appliance Repairs

Call H05-2721
Nights call

H05-3263 or HOS-2204

Parker Electric
112 S. Rusk, Gainesville

Edward M. Dausin, San An
tonio, grand secretary of the 
Catholic Life Insurance Union, 
spent several days this week in 
Lindsay and Muenster on 
business.

Mr. and Mrs. C. M. Flusche 
of Decatur were recent visitors 
here in the home of her p a r
ents, the John P. Neus and 
enjoyed also a visit with Mrs. 
Flusche’s brother and nephew, 
Herman Neu and son Don of 
Downey, Calif. The Californ
ians were on a two-week vis
it with relatives and friends 
in Cooke County and also 
went to Ennis to see his sis
ter, Sister Mary Olive.

Evelyn Flusche and Glenda 
Ryan, students in beauty 
school in Wichita Falls, visited 
Evelyn’s parents, the C. M. 
Flusches, in Decatur over the 
weekend, also the James Flu
sches there, and came to Lind
say for a visit with Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Schmidlkofer and 
family.

Mary K. Flusche celebrated 
her 14th birthday with a party 
at the home of her parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Flusche. Her 
classmates were guests for an 
evening of games, dancing 
and refreshments including a 
decorated birthday cake.

Mrs. Bill Flusche and Mrs. 
Albert Zimmerer were shop
pers in Dallas Wednesday.

Jim m y Flusche. back in 
circulation and feeling fine 
after an operation for appen
dicitis, says many thanks to 
all who remembered him with 
kindnesses while he was in 
the hospital.

Jim m y Flusche, Lindsay 4-H 
clubber, has won first place 
in the district on his record 
book on tractor maintenance 
and the book will enter state 
competition. Jimmy is the son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Bill Flusche.

Collinsville Nips 
Lindsay Knights 
36-14 in Opener

Lindsay’s Knights got their 
first taste of football competi
tion last Thursday night and 
they loved it, especially the 
early part of the game when 
they enjoyed the thrill of a 
temporary lead But their be
ginners’ luck did not last as 
the seasoned Collinsville boys 
hammered away for an event
ual 36-14 win.

They were playing 8-man 
football, not only the first 
they had played but also the 
first they had seen. And the 
tussle was just for practice. 
The two teams, members of 
the same loop, will play for 
the record later in the season.

Despite the loss. Coach 
Henry Schroeder was not dis
appointed. The short period 
of success convinced him that 
his boys have the talent, and 
he’s hoping now develop the 
endurance to last out the full 
time. The Knights ran out of 
steam after their whirlwind 
start.

Their first score came in 
the first quarter on a 65 yard 
drive after recovering Collins
ville’s fumble. Sandmann and 
Zimmerer alternated in clos
ing the distance and Zimmerer 
went over, but a penalty nulli
fied the play Next time Sand
mann passed 15 yards to Her
mes for a TD that counted. 
Zimmerer crashed over for 2 
bonus points.

Collingsville snapped back 
with a 65 yard scoring drive 
and seemed headed for an
other when Lindsay recovered 
another fumble and took off 
on a 92 yard scoring push fea
turing Sandm ann’s 26 yard 
romp. Zimmerer went over 
from the 4.

After that Collinsville dom
inated. Two more TDs ended 
the action packed half at 
20-14 and two in the last half 
extended the host victory to 
36-14.

Next action for the Knights 
will be at W indthorst Friday 
night at 7:30.

WONDERFUL 
NEW PAINT

for Masonry Houses!

STUCCO
BUCK

CEMENT BLOCK 
ASBESTOS SIDING 

CONCRETE 
FLEXBOARD 

TRANSITS

Our neighbors abroad know 
what we pay in taxes—they’re 
spending it.

Of the 9.400.000 Americans 
who applied for life insurance 
last year, 9.118.000 or 97% 
were accepted as insurable.

RECORD FALLS—Ralph Bos
ton, of Jackson, Miss., seems 
to be reaching for the stars 
as he leaps to a new Olympic 
broad jump record of 26 feet. 
7% inches.

Community 
Lumber Co.

—Muenster

• Easy to apply
• Won’t blister, flake or 

rub off
• Extra durable, longer life
• Alkali and lime will not 

harm Loxon
• Extreme mildew 

resistance
• Lovely color*
• Beet for any exterior 

masonry surface

$6.69
gallon

Sh erw in -W illiams

LOXON
EXTERIOR 

MASONRY PAINT

Confetti - - -
should convince us that they 
qot only mean what they say 
but also that their plan will 
succeed if allowed to continue. 
We, along with all the rest of 
the world, are headed for 
slavery unless we take a firm 
and aggressive lead in chang
ing the course of history.

If we’re worried about a
possible immediate war we’d 
better look forward to either 
a worse w ar or docile sub
mission to servitude. After a 
while it will be either of the 
two alternatives. T hat’s for 
sure. But now we still have a 
chance. If we’ll draw  the line, 
invite freedom loving people 
to stand and be counted with 
us, then work as diligently to 
root out the evil as reds do to 
spread it, we may still be able 
to turn the tide without a 
ghastly conflict.

Why can’t our leaders see 
it? Co-existence w ith com-

RELAX
THEATRE

Saturday only
Walt Disney presents 
Robert L  Stevenson's 

adventure classic

"Kidnapped"
with

PETER FINCH 
I AMES MAC ARTHUR

Sunday • Monday
Mark Twain's 
masterpiece 

of humor

"Huckelberry
T4« _99Finn
in Color

munism is the way to certain 
defeat. Our only hope of later 
existence is to know our 
enemy and deal with him  ac
cordingly.

S e e d

Satina

F r id a y !
We suggest 

you try 
Fresh

Catfish Steak 
on the lunch

or a  special 
order of 

Broiled lobster 
Red snapper fillet 

Sea trout fillet 
Alaska King crab 

Abalone steak 
Tenderloin of trout

Fresh individual 
Channel Cat
Fried oysters
Fried shrimp

Rohmers
Restaurant

Muenster

a t Pacj&ki
Biscuits. Sun Spun 2 for 15c
Apricots, Cala-Ripe No. 2Va 25c
Peaches, Cala-Ripe No. 2Va 25c
Campfire No. 300
Pork and Beans 3 for 25c
Del Haven
Catsup, large 20 oz. ............... 25c
Tamales, Campfire No. 300 19c
Margarine, Clover Bloom _ 2 lb. 35c
Special Deal: Buy one, get one FREE. Limit one Deal

Franks, Armour Star........... pkg. 39c
Armour's Star, whole or half
Cured Ham lb. 49c
Round S teak_______________lb. 69c
Hamburger, fresh ground ...... lb. 49c

FREE DELIVERY
We give S<SH Green Stamps

P a g e l’s  S tore
Maurice Pagel, Muenster

Only a few 1960 Model
Fords and Falcons Left In Stock

Our '60 cars must go to make room for the 1961 
models, and we're offering big discounts to clear our 
stock.

Hurry! First come, best choice.

THEY'RE GOING FAST
New cars on hand last week: 9 Fords, 4 Falcons. 

New cars on hand this week: 4 Fords, 3 Falcons.

Endres Motor Company


